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SENATOR MAZI ARZ: My nane is George Maziarz.
|'mthe New York State Senator in the
62nd Senatorial District, which is far away from
here, the Ni agara Falls-Wstern New York-Buffal o
regi on.

| "' m Chai rman of the Senate Energy and
Tel ecommuni cations Conmittee. |'ve been the
Chai rman for a nunber of years.

| am here today at the request of my good
friend and col |l eague for many years,
Senator Bill Larkin, and, Senator David Carlucci, a
friend and col |l eague for not as nany years.

Wien | wal ked in here today, a young nan cane
up to me and said, "Are you Senator Carlucci?"

And | said --

[ Laught er. ]

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: And | said, "No. He's
younger and better | ooking than nme."

So --

[ Laught er. ]

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: So -- but it's always a
pl easure and honor for ne.

W had to start just about on tinme because,
you know, Senator Larkin runs the New York State

Senate just |like he ran the Arnmy. You know, | nean,
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you say 1:00, you start at 1:00. And nobody dare
di sagrees with Senator Larkin.

We are also joined by two of our coll eagues
on the Assenbly side:

Assenbl yman Ken Zebr owski .

Thank you very nmuch for being here,
Assenbl yman;

And, al so, Assenbl ywoman Nancy Cal houn.

Nancy, thank you very nuch for being here.

This hearing will come to order.

| want to wel cone everyone to this public
heari ng that concerns the future of our state's
energy transm ssion and generation infrastructure,
and focuses particularly on the inpacts of the
proposed Chanpl ai n- Hudson Power EXpress.

| would |ike to thank nmy col | eagues, as |'ve
done, for inviting me here today to Stony Point in
Rockl and County.

This is an official public hearing of the
Senat e Energy and Tel econmuni cations Comm ttee.
This Commttee is recorded, and there will be a
transcri ption nmade.

And, as such, only those who have been
invited to participate may provide testinony.

|f others would like to submt witten
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coments, you can provide themto ny staff that

are here, or send themto us at the hearing, or get
themto one of your representatives here, either
Senat or Carlucci, Senator Larkin,

Assenbl yman Zebr owski, or Assenbl yworman Cal houn, and
we w Il nmake sure that they are nade a part of the
record.

We are here in Stony Point because this is a
maj or flashpoint in the fight over whether
New York State should continue to control its own
generation and transm ssion future, or whether we
shoul d sinply outsource our citizens' property,

j obs, and energy needs to another country.

“Not another state, but another country."

| would be remss if | did not thank
Senat or Larkin and Senator Carlucci for their
advocacy on behalf of this conmmunity, and thank them
for all their hard work on this very inportant issue
whi ch the Energy Conmittee has been dealing with now
for sone tine.

This is a very inportant fight because, in so
many ways, the power-generation industry is the |ast
great manufacturer left in our state. Wong-headed
federal and state policies have already outsourced

many of our state's nmanufacturing jobs, and we
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sinply can't afford to do the sane thing to our
energy industry.

Beyond t he econom ¢ concerns, and perhaps
nore inportantly, we are here in Stony Point because
this is where the CHPE |ine cones out of the water
and begins to inpact |ocal people and their
property.

At a neeting held here in June,

M. Jessone, the president and CEO of the

conpany -- who we'll be hearing from-- devel opi ng
this line, was pressed to answer one very sinple
guestion: WIIl CHPE require the use of

em nent domain here in Stony Point?

M. Jessone did not, at least in ny
opi ni on, answer that question directly. W are
hoping to get that answer today.

In spite of the fact that, following a press
conference | held in May opposing this line,

M. Jessone informed the press that they woul d not
use em nent domain, in other publications, he
i ndi cated that em nent domain may be necessary.

That's why this hearing is so inmportant.

The Public Service Conm ssion started a
proceeding on this project in 2008; and, yet, public

i nformati on has been scant, and the vol unm nous
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filings at the Conm ssion have |eft many questions
unanswered and sinply not addressed.

The voices of those that will |ose their
property fromthe construction of this line were
never heard from

The voices of the workers who will |ose their
j obs were silent;

And t he voices of the comon person, whose
rates may very well go up, had no advocate.

Today, those people have a voice in this
forum and we will get to hear directly fromthe
devel oper about what his intentions truly are.

| have a vi ewpoi nt about CHPE

This project would create very few jobs.

It woul d bypass every generator on the way and
si nply dunp governnent - subsi di zed power into
New York City.

Wrse, this will devastate upstate
generators, elimnate thousand of jobs.

And according to the chief econom st at the
Publ i c Service Conm ssion, cost upstate electric
rates to increase while city rates decline.

The devel opers claimthe cost will be roughly
$2 billion and the ratepayers will not be asked for

a di ne.
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Two years ago, the New York Power Authority
built a power |line across the Hudson River, from
New Jersey into New York, a distance of only a few
mles. The cost was nearly $1 billion.

Yet, we are told that this project running
under the Hudson for 300 or so mles would cost
only 2 billion.

Con Edi son says that this project will cost
at least 11 billion, not the $2 billion the
devel oper's telling us.

If they are correct, and | believe that they
are, who will pick up the remaining $9 billion?

My guess is, that you and I wll, ratepayers
in the state of New York

Not only will this project create no
long-termjobs, it's aimis to close a nearby
facility, Indian Point Energy Center, that enploys
1, 300 peopl e, pays tens of thousands -- |I'm
sorry -- pays ten of mllions of dollars in property
tax, and has a stellar safety record.

CHPE i s not just uneconomc, it's also a
danger to property owners in this conmunity.

In my view, this project will use
em nent domain to take away New Yorkers' property

they can't get honeowners to agree to sell right
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here in Stony Point.

It will run through a Revol utionary War-era
cenmetery and nmake the final resting place for
Ameri can heros just another job site.

This is wong, and we can't allowit to

happen. And | know that, certainly, my colleague

Senator Larkin will never |let that happen.
That is why, |, along with Senator Larkin and
Senat or Carlucci, have proposed Senate Bill S7391, a

bill that prohibits projects |ike CHPE from using
em nent domain. This will effectively kill this
project and others like it.

| need your help to make this bill a reality.

Senators Larkin and Carlucci are already
co-sponsors, but we need to hear your voice, the
voi ce of the people loud and clear, if we are going
to pass this bill and to defeat this power |ine.

|"ve travel ed here from Ni agara County today
to let you knowthat |I stand firmy with you, the
good peopl e of Stony Point and your
representatives, in your fight to protect your
honmes and your heritage.

| look forward to the testinony.

W are going to start with Tom Runsey from

the New York State |Independent -- I'msorry -- the
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New Yor k | ndependent Systens Operator.

M. Runsey -- oh, first, I'msorry, Tom
| apol ogi ze.
Before we do that, | do want to ask, first,

Senator Larkin if he has any opening remarks.

Senat or ?

SENATOR LARKIN:  Senator Maziarz, | just want
to tell you how appreciative | amthat you took to
our request for a hearing here, so that it's not
just a hearing, but it is a Senate Energy heari ng,
so that everybody in this state that's |ooking at
this project will know that this is just not a
fly-by-ni ght hearing.

This is an official hearing. There's
transcripts will be rmade avail abl e.

And | just thank you very nuch for conmng to
our attention -- comng to our aid, for our people
in our district.

Thank you very much

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you, Senator.

Senat or Carl ucci ?

SENATOR CARLUCCI: | want to echo what ny
col | eague Senator Larkin has said, and thank
Chai rman Maziarz for traveling fromthe far stretch

of New York, all the way over here to Stony Point,
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to make sure that the residents of Stony Point are
heard | oad and cl ear.

| want to thank Susan and Laurie, Rebecca,
M chele, Barry, the local residents here in
Stony Point, that once they started to get educated
about this issue, and finding out, they realized
they didn't have the answers.

So, | want to thank all of you for really
maki ng sure that we drill down, get the facts, and
hear fromthe experts about what this really neans
for Stony Point, for Rockland County, and
New York State as a whol e.

So, again, | want to thank Senator Maziarz
and Senator Larkin for team ng up and holding this
heari ng today, and maki ng sure we can get answers to
t hese i nportant questions.

Thank you.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Assenbl yman Zebr owski ?

ASSEMBLYMAN ZEBROWSBKI :  Thank you, Senat or.

| just want to thank ny Senate col | eagues
first of all, Chairman Maziarz, and, of course,
Senat or Larkin, and Carlucci, and
Assenbl ywoman Cal houn, for allowi ng nme here today.

My district starts a little bit to the

south, in the town of Haverstraw, however, there's
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various concerns that | think, we all represent
Rockl and County as a whol e, have with this project.

And, specifically, Senators Carlucci,
Senat or Larkin, Assenbl yworman Cal houn, and |
represent a school district that contains two
power plants, as you said, Senator, that it's
bypassi ng right past generating facilities which are
right down in the town of Haverstraw.

So, | thank you for allowing ne to take part
in this hearing today.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you, Assenbl yman.

Assenbl ywoman Cal houn?

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Good afternoon, and
t hank you, Senator Maziarz, for being here.

For 22 years, |'ve had the privilege of
representing 20 years of it here in Stony Point.

| grew up in Rockland County, | |ove
Rockl and County, and | am here to say, also, that we
need to be absolutely certain before we even
consi der havi ng sonmeone comne in, desecrate |and, and
| eave us with nothing but a power area w t hout
benefits for the people of this area.

So I"'mvery pleased to be here, and thank you
for the invitation.

And, | think it's very inportant that you al
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get a chance to speak.

Across this audience, | see Orange County --
Rockl and County --

Excuse ne, I'mfrom Orange.

-- Rockland County | egislators, |ocal town
officials, and many, many people who are here just
to let their voices be heard, and to also let their
ears to |isten.

So, thank you very rmuch

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you,

Assenbl ywonman Cal houn

And now we will go to Tom Runsey fromthe
New Yor k | ndependent Systens Operator.

Tom

THOVAS RUMSEY: Yes, sir.

And, thank you, and good afternoon,

Chai rman Mazi arz, and nmenbers of the Legislature.

My name is Tom Runsey, and |'mthe
vi ce president of external and regulatory affairs
for the New York |Independent System Qperator.

We take our responsibility to serve as the

source of objective information on energy issues

very seriously, and we appreciate the opportunity to

speak today.

For those that nay not be as famliar with
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the New York 1SO, | think it's inportant to lay a
coupl e of inportant franmework positions down, one of
which is, we are a non-profit organi zation, so we
are not driven by profits in any way;

And, second, we are independent and, so, we
try to keep our analysis on the technical side.

The NYI SO is responsible for performng
several vital functions for New Yorkers.

Qur primary mssion is to reliably operate
New York's bul k electric systemin accordance with
all national, regional, and state requirenents.

[ Cel lul ar tel ephone interruption.]

THOVAS RUMSEY: If that's ny nom tell her it

will be on the counter.
[ Laught er. ]

UNKNOWN SPEAKER: Don't hol d your breath.

THOVAS RUMSEY: W al so admi ni ster New York's
conpetitive wholesale electricity market to satisfy
el ectrical demand, and provide open and fair access
to the power systens for new transm ssion |ines
and generators.

I n addition, we conduct conprehensive
el ectrical -system pl anni ng, taking a close | ook at
| ong-term needs, soliciting and eval uating projects

to neet those needs.
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| have provided witten testinony, detailing
the NYI SO s planning process, and the status of the
Transm ssi on Devel oper, | ncorporated,
Chanpl ai n- Hudson Proj ect Express currently in our
i nt erconnection study queue.

The New York Public Service Comm ssion has
the primary authority, under the New York State | aw,
for the siting of electric-transm ssion facilities;
however, devel opers seeking to conduct el ectrical
and transm ssion facilities in New York State are
subj ect to our interconnection-study process.

For purposes of today's hearing, Senator,
would Iike to review the overall state of the grid
in New York, and to nake a few brief points.

First, in regards to the state of the grid,
we are in a fortunate position to have excess
capacity versus demand.

Over the last 12 years, since the advent of
conpetitive markets, we have seen significant
i nvestmment in generation resources, the advent of
demand- r esponse prograns and conpani es, and
transm ssi on buil d.

After years of steady growh, however, in
2008 and '9, we saw the largest decline in energy

demand since the G eat Depression.
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Since 2010, noving forward, we have seen
nodest increases, but we renmain at pre-recession
| evel s.

| think it's inmportant to understand the
state of the grid right now t hroughout New York, as
we are in an oversupply status.

According to our nost recent analysis
conducted earlier this year, we have enough
resources to neet the current and forecasted
el ectric demand in New York State to the year 2020.

The second point I'd |ike to make is,
regul atory certainty, and clear and coordi nated
public policy, play crucial roles in continued
private investnent in our power grid.

For the energy industry, this truly does
initiate at the national |evel.

And for exanpl e-purposes only: W're in a
position now, where the production tax credit for
wi nd power is set to expire at the end of the year
at the national |evel.

In the last 10 years, when we've seen that
expire, you have seen up to a 90 percent decrease in
wind installations the foll ow ng year.

| magi ne trying to run a conpany, when you go

from 12 gigawatts this year to | ess than one next
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year in the United States.

New York is not inmune to that cycle.

Regul at ory uncertainty al so nakes
devel opnent and investment in new resources nore
difficult.

Fortunately for New York, we have taken
i nportant steps toward providing nore of that
regul atory certainty.

The Power New York Act of 2011, sponsored by
yoursel f, Senator Maziarz, reestablished the
State Siting Board for major electric-generating
facilities. This ended a nearly decade-|ong absence
of State power-setting | aw

The new Act sends a clear and consi stent
signal to potential devel opers.

Simlar, in 2009, the Legislature acted to
reestablish the New York State Energy Pl anning
Board, of which we were codified in that |law as the
techni cal resource.

Wth its conprehensive and inclusive planning
process, the devel opnent of the state energy plan
of fers a val uabl e venue for the coordination and
i ntegration of econom c, environnmental, and energy
considerations in the devel opnment of state-policy

initiatives.
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However, | would caution, it's critical that
New Yor k recogni ze both the cumul ative effects of
policies and the time necessary for this industry to
respond.

W are a long-cycle industry. And, as you
woul d hear at any trade event in the nation, we can
respond to anything, given the tine and the clarity
of the rules.

And the final point | would Iike to make, is
that it's essential to recognize New York's
el ectric-systeminfrastructure i s aging.

Today, nearly 60 percent of New York
generation capacity and nearly 80 percent of the
hi gh-vol tage transni ssion systemwas built pre-1980.

Moderni zing the grid and -- provides an
opportunity to both sustain and enhance the
reliability.

Qur electric system and the quality and
dependability of the power it provides, is essential
in New York's future prosperity, and the key el ement
in the worl dwi de conpetition for jobs.

The New York Transm ssion Owmers, with
techni cal support fromthe NYI SO recently conpleted
the New York State Transm ssion Assessnment and

Reliability Study, known as "STARS."
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That study estimated that nore than
40 percent of New York's transmission lines wll
need repl acenment over the next 30 years at a
projected cost of $25 billion.

Regarding -- or, rebuilding and upgrading the
transm ssion system woul d enable a nore diverse set
of generating resources to neet New York's
el ectricity needs.

By inproving the capability of the
transm ssion corridors, New York could increase
its ability to nove electricity from generating
resources in the western and upstate regions to
downstate | oad centers.

It also gives us the opportunity to further
devel op wi nd resources, predomnantly in the north
and in the west.

Governor Andrew Cuonp's call for a
private-sector-funded Energy H ghway sends a strong
signal that New York interests in addressing our
energy infrastructure needs.

The data and anal ysi s devel oped by, both, our
pl anni ng process, as conbined with the STARS
report, are helping to informthe inplenentation of
t hat Energy H ghway.

It's encouraging to note that the
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Energy Hi ghway Initiative envisions devel opi ng these
steps consistent with conpetitive whol esal e
mar ket s.

So, in closing, the three points I'd like to
make i s:

In the short term outlook is very positive,
but we can't | ose sight of the long term

Second, regulatory certainty is a catal yst
for investnment in New York State;

And, third, our aging infrastructure needs to
be upgraded, not sinply replaced, when the age and
the condition of those lines dictate that over the
next several years.

Thank you, Chairman Maziarz, for this
opportunity to assist your Commttee in exam ning
t hese issues, and | | ook forward to addressi ng any
guestions you m ght have.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you very much,

M. Runsey.

And, | will start off the questioning, and
then turn to ny coll eagues.

So, you know, given your statenent there,
would it be fair to say that it's the opinion of the
| SO - -

And keeping in mnd that you are conpletely a
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not-for-profit, you' re not a governnent agency,
you're not a for-profit agency. |[|f anyone is
objective in this whole issue, | would think it
woul d be | SO

-- so what you're saying then, or at |east
what | think you' re saying, you tell ne if I'm
wrong, that, based on your 2012 reliability-needs
assessnment, which you | ooked at power generation and
transm ssion in the entire state of New York, and
t he needs, and the future needs, for the entire
state of New York --

THOMAS RUMSEY: That's right.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: -- given the STARS report,
and given the Governor's recent announcenent that --
or, the Governor's recent proposal on TRANSCO to
i nprove the transm ssion of in-state generated
power, that you think that will, long term-- |
nmean, you tal ked about, | think -- or at |east |
t hink you tal ked about, you know, we -- right now,
in the short term you don't have -- we don't have
probl ens, but --

THOVAS RUMSEY: That's correct.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: -- you know, you have to
think long term that that woul d resol ve those

| ong-termissues, the TRANSCO sol ution?
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THOMAS RUMSEY: The Energy H ghway.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Ri ght.

THOVAS RUMSEY: The TRANSCO is a -- is a --
isa--1 believe it's a response fromthe
Transm ssion Owmers to provide a nunber of
projects that neet the energy |evels.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Right, the Governor's --

THOVAS RUMSEY:  Yeah.

SENATOR MAZ| ARZ:  Yes.

THOVAS RUMSEY:  Yeah.

You're correct, in the 2012 RNA, sir, we
| ooked at, fromtoday, going forward ten years, we
take into account weat her patterns, econonic
forecasts, energy efficiency, and a nunber of
vari abl es, and cal cul ate -- denographi c changes,
and cal cul ate the demand, fromtoday, over the next
ten years.

We currently see no need for additional
resources, in ternms of generation, until the year
2020.

The chal |l enge that New York State's grid has,
as you are very aware, is there are -- there is
congestion within the tran- --

Bul k transm ssion system that doesn't all ow

for the free fill -- free-flow ng of electrons
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across the state.

And, we believe that the catal yst of the
aging infrastructure and the opportunity that that
brings is an incredi ble opportunity for the state,
to not only replace those assets, but to inprove
by, as the STARS report has, 1,000 negawatts, the
ability to nove from power.

And | think that conpetition within -- wll
provi de the opportunity, as we've discussed, in the
western side of the state, the northern side of the
state, and it gives us a nuch nore flexible grid
to meet reliability requirenments, noving forward.

| would caution, there's no silver bullet.
And it's very difficult, if the econony --
there's -- there's always five arrows in a forecast,
of high low, medium and then a coupl e scenari os,
that all resources add value. It's just a matter of
the calculus as to which is nore val uabl e.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Second, and | ast questi on,
before I turn it over to ny colleague, is, is the
capacity for generation in the western part of the
st at e.

| mean, where | am --

THOVAS RUMVSEY:  Yep.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: -- there are generators
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that are either shut down, totally --

THOVAS RUMSBEY: Correct.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: -- nothballed -- not taken
out of service, but nothballed -- because, they can
produce the power, they just can't nove it to the
area where it's needed.

There's enough generation currently in
New York State, right now, isn't there?

THOVAS RUMSEY: There's absol utely enough
generati on.

| think if you were to have a conpletely
unobstructed transm ssion system we have roughly
4,000 negawatts of excess capacity across the
st at e.

There are really two challenges for a | ot
of the generation in this state, one of which is,

t he binding of the transm ssion system

But | think overarching is, the cost of
natural gas today. The -- no one forecasted it,
natural gas, at two and three dollars for extended
peri ods of tinme.

Wthin the fossil fleet, that nmakes natural
gas, by far, the nost economic solution, and it's
really nade other fossil generations struggle to

conpet e.
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SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

THOVAS RUMSEY: Yes, sir.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Senat or Larkin, any
guestions?

SENATOR LARKIN:  Tom you covered a | ot of
areas in a very short time, and | hope that people
were paying attention to it. And | hope that if
they do need further, they'lIl cone and get a copy.

But, you know, you had a reliability-needs
assessment. You identified a |lot of things.

And t he question cones up about the
downst at e regi on

And are there projects in this
Energy Hi ghway that would find this of need?

THOVAS RUMSEY: Find projects down in this
area?

Well, first, there are -- there are current
projects in our interconnection queue for this area.
We've had a couple of generation resources comne
online in the last 12 to 18 nonths, and we've got
two nore currently in our interconnection queue for
generati on resources.

|"ve not seen a final project list. |
believe the next step in the Energy H ghway is to

devel op that project list, and then determ ne.
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As you know, the Energy H ghway put a |arge
request out for a nunber, and | think they've
received close to 100 projects submtted.

Now, the analysis of, Wat happens if you do
this one, do you need this one? and that bal anci ng
act has to occur to get the optimumm x of all those
resour ces.

So until we get to that point, it's going to
be difficult to identify anything specific in the
country -- or, in the state, excuse ne.

SENATOR LARKIN: May | say sonet hi ng?

SENATOR MAZI ARZ:  Sure.

SENATOR LARKIN: Ladies and gentlenmen, Tomis
a conbat veteran of Iraq and Afghani stan, and | want
to thank himpublicly, as one who served in conbat
and [unintelligible] --

[ Audi ence appl ause. ]

SENATOR LARKIN:  Thank you very much for your
service, Tom

THOVAS RUMSEY: And as we often say:

We stood on the shoulders of giants, |ike yourself,
who served in Wrld War |1 and Korea.

So thank you for your service, Senator.

SENATOR LARKIN:  Thank you, Tom

[ Audi ence appl ause. ]
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SENATOR MAZI ARZ:  Senator Carl ucci?

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Well, Tom thank you --

THOMAS RUMSEY: | hope you're as nice.

[ Laught er. ]

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Well, thank you.

Thank you for your service.

THOVAS RUMSEY: Yes, sir.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Thank you for being here
t oday.

Now, in your opinion, what do you believe the
cost savings would be to the community of
Rockl and, or the Hudson Valley, with the
Chanpl ai n- Hudson |i ne?

THOVAS RUMSEY: For the Chanpl ai n- Hudson
l'ine?

Qur analysis to date has been, predon nantly,
one of the technical interconnection. So, I'm
really not trying to dodge the question. W sinply
haven't done the math on that yet.

Were we -- where we are in our process is,
we | ook at the interconnection queue. Wen a new
project comes in, we do a high-level analysis as to:

| f they connect, does it affect the
reliability of the grid?

Can they cone in and not have a detrinenta
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effect?

The second phase then, is a nore detailed
| ook, is, if do you plug into the grid, are there
ot her systens that need to be upgraded?

The devel oper bears the cost of those
upgr ades.

For exanple, a new transfornmer has to cone
in. They have to pay for those upgrades as part
of their project.

And then, ultimately, they get into a
cl assi er process, where projects -- all of the
projects of a given class year are anal yzed
t oget her, because, if you put one here, and you put
one here, it may put a strain on the systemthat no
i ndi vi dual project mght have.

And, so, that cost has to be captured and
t hen soci alized, based on who's causing the issue,
if you will.

So we -- we'rein -- in the mddle of that
third stage. And, then, that's when we get into the
econoni ¢ anal ysis for, you know, whether they want
to fill capacity, and those kind of -- those kind of
proj ects.

So, unfortunately, | -- we just don't have

that information for you yet.
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SENATOR CARLUCCI : kay.

And just one other question:

You tal ked about 2020. The year 2020.

What do you believe happens after 20207

THOVAS RUMSEY: Well, the -- yeah, that's a
great question.

And, so, our RNA puts out -- we analyze
both generate -- all resources, generation,
transm ssion, and, we then go to the market for --
we solicit the market for solutions.

So it isn't -- we don't sinply say: There's
an issue out there, | hope soneone fixes that.

Qur goal is the conpetitive markets. Wth
the right information, devel opers will cone
forward with projects to address those needs.

So, we do econom c planning, we do
reliability planning, that is there to inform
devel opers where -- where, and what types of
proj ects, would best serve both New York and for
capital investnent.

So once a need is identified, then we do a
call for solutions, for the marketpl ace.

I f that doesn't materialize, then we al ways
have the regul at ed backst op, where the PSC can

direct the transm ssion owner to come up with a
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sol uti on.

So, reliability is nunber one. And as |ong
as -- that's what we're prinmarily focused on, that
the lights stay on.

So there's -- conpetitive markets have done
an incredible job of neeting that demand, but there
is a backstop to ensure that the lights renmain on.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Nancy Cal houn here.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Assenbl yworman Cal houn.

ASSEMBLYWOMAN CALHOUN:  Thank you very nuch.

| have a question that relates to this, but
it's alittle different.

When you' re conmputing the value and the
anount of capacity there is through 2020, are you
i ncluding the fact that Indian Point would remain
onl i ne?

THOVAS RUMSEY: Indian Point is in our base
case, yes.

ASSEMBLYWOVMAN CALHOUN:  Ckay, so that woul d
be included --

THOMAS RUMSEY: That's right.

ASSEMBLYWOMAN CALHOUN: -- so if sonething --
because the Governor, as everyone's aware, is
seeking to close it.

And nost of the people who are in this room
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| ook upon it -- and I just want to, if we have the
record, just state for this -- that during the
years |'ve represented this conmunity, | have done

surveys. And, overwhelm ngly, the peopl e have
either felt that Indian Point was fine; but nore so,
that they were confortable so long as it was safe.

And as we're here today, safety is so
inmportant, as is reliability.

But, | thank you -- | also thank you.

As the nmother of a Navy flyer, | thank you
for your service. And --

THOVAS RUMSEY: | was an Arny pilot, so, Navy
pilots --

[ Laught er. ]

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Ckay.

THOVAS RUVSEY: But, yes, ma'am --

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN: Wl I, at any rate,

t hank you for being here.

THOVAS RUMSEY: -- Indian Point is in our
base case. But, we also do a scenario, as if -- as
if, it's out of base case, where the uses would cone
in first.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN: Ckay. So, then,
there would be -- there would be sonething different

t hat woul d be --




© 00 ~N oo o b~ w N P

N NN N NN P R PR R R R R R R
gag A W N P O © 0o N oo 0o M W N+ O

33

THOMAS RUMSEY: Very nuch so.

ASSEMBLYWOMAN CALHOUN:  Thank you very nuch.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Assenbl yman Zebr owski ?

ASSEMBLYMAN ZEBROWBKI :  Thank you, Tom for
joining us. And, certainly, thank you for your
service as well

THOVAS RUMSEY: Yes, sir.

ASSEMBLYMAN ZEBROWBKI : My question: \Wen
you did this analysis of this project, and ot her
proj ects, have you | ooked at other facilities that
are around, that have perhaps becone a bit out of
date, are producing energy, such as the Bow i ne
facilities down in Haverstraw, but woul d be perhaps
closer to New York City, willing to perhaps retoo
with clean energy, and to provide the sane type of
power, and, certainly, jobs and economc
devel opnment, nore | ocal ?

And how woul d -- and was there any interplay
with that, with your congestion?

THOVAS RUMSEY: Yeah, when we do the RNA, we
| ook at, not only new facilities that are in the
gueue or new requirenments, but also forecasted
retirenents.

So we | ook at, you know, for every generation

facility in the state, we know their cost structure,
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we know their heat rates, we know whet her, you
know, by and | arge, whether they're profitable. W
| ook at environnmental regulations that are com ng
and how they'll inpact the generation fleet.

We have one scenario that -- as
Assenbl ywoman Cal houn nentioned, the Indian Point,
in and out, we had one scenario, as if all coal were
to retire, based on the potential of sone of the
regul ations comng in very quickly, and their
difficulty in conpeting with natural gas.

So we | ooked at that scenario as well.

We don't take into account, in our
anal ysis -- our analysis is, very purely, technical.
We don't calculate the value of, these 30 jobs
nmean this one should be nore than that one.

It truly is a conpetitive nmarketpl ace, where,
we provide policynakers, industry experts, and
our market participants with the information in
whi ch to nmake those investnent deci sions.

Whet her or not to repower is the decision of
t he conpany, and then they've got to be able to
conpet e.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you, Assenbl yman.

Thank you very much, M. Runsey.

We appreciate your testinony here today.
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THOVAS RUMSEY: Thank you very rmuch.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Qur next witness is
Donal d Jessone, president and CEO of
Transm ssi on Devel opers, Inc.

M. Jessone.

Thank you very nuch, M. Jessone, for being
here today. W appreciate your willingness to
attend the hearing, and to testify.

DONALD JESSOVE: Onh, ny pl easure.

|'"d like to begin by thanking the
New York State Energy and Tel ecommuni cati ons
Comm ttee once again, its nmenbers and staff, for
giving me the opportunity to once again tal k about
t he Chanpl ai n- Hudson Power Express project, and the
benefits that it is going to bring to the state of
New Yor k.

Transm ssi on Devel opers, or, "TDI," the
conpany that | lead as the president and chi ef
executive officer, appreciates the inportance of the
wor k done by the Conmittee, and the opportunity to
testify here today.

As we have done in the past, and will
continue to do in the future, we are always wlling
and eager to assist the Comrmittee in providing it

with the information it needs in order to perform
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its function.

As | noted when | testified before the
Commttee at the hearing held last nonth in
Somerset, New York, a great deal of information
about the project can be found at our project's
website, which is in nmy testinony; and, also, the
Depart ment of Energy's Environmental |npact
St atenent website, which is also in ny testinony.

In addition, TDI has made a subm ssion
regarding the project as part of the Governor's
Energy Highway Initiative. Alink to this
submi ssion is available on the project's website,
and on the Energy H ghway's website as well.

Furthernore, the record devel oped before the
Public Service Conm ssion with respect to this
proj ect, which bears the PSC case nunber,
10-T-0139, is extensive, and every docunent filed in
this case is available online fromthe PSC as wel | .

This project will bring 1,000 negawatts of
cl ean, hydro- and wi nd power to New York using two,
approxi mately 5-inch dianmeter high-voltage
direct-current cables, which will be buried in
wat erways and al ong railroads and hi ghway
ri ghts-of -way.

A converter station will be built on | and
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owned by Consol i dated Edison in Queens, to
interconnect with their alternating-current system

The project offers nmany benefits to the
entire state of New York, which | covered at the
| ast hearing. That testinony has been subnitted to
this Coomittee, and we are glad to provide it to any
interested party as well.

VWiile | will touch on many of the benefits,
| want to use nmy tine here today to address issues
that are nore inportant to the peopl e of
Rockl and County, which is one of six upstate
comunities where the project will be buried under
rail road and hi ghway ri ghts-of - way.

TDI has nade a consistent effort to neet with
the public at | ocations al ong the pathway,
i ncludi ng here in Rockland County.

To that end, we have participated in
two dozen -- in over two dozen public neetings,
i ncluding two in Rockland County, and we have net
with |l ocal agencies and |egislative commttees in
West chest er County.

We anticipate there will be nore hearings
when the Departnent of Energy releases its
Draft Environnental Inpact Statement in a few

nmont hs, and we wel cone the opportunity to hear
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fromthe public

These public nmeetings are in addition to the
nmeeti ngs, our engineering team and other TDI
officials have had with | ocal officials and pl anners
in the conmunities along this pathway.

We have had several neetings with
Stony Point officials, and we continue to have many
nore as we nove forward.

W are committed to keeping the community
informed and creating as little disruption as
possi bl e for these host comunities.

In an effort to provide even nore information
to the residents of Rockland County, TDI will be
hol ding a hearing in this very room on
Novenber the 7th, starting at 7 p. m

| said that it is from7 to 9, but given this
turnout, | suspect I'lIl be here past 9:00.

| will be joined at that neeting by the
menbers of our team who will answer questions from
menbers of the public, in an effort to get as much
information as possible out to the public about our
current plans.

We | ook forward to the dial ogue, and we will
have the conmmunity neeting on Novenber the 7th

l"d like to offer an update about the team we
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have assenbl ed to address engi neering, design, and
construction issues.

Last nmonth we named our new vice president of
engi neering and construction, Wody Crouch, who has
a long and distinguished career with the New York
Power Authority.

Whody' s experience in the transm ssion area
dat es back over three decades, to the tinme when he
supervi sed the construction of the Marcy South
transm ssion line for the Authority.

Soon after Wody canme on board, TDl al so
retai ned AECOM one of the world' s | eading techni cal
and rmanagenent support-services firm to oversee
t he construction of the project.

Now, with respect to Rockland County and to

the all -- and to all of the other upland portions
of the project, 1'd Iike to address sone specific
poi nt s.

Local property taxes:

In the portions of the projects that are

buried on land, the project will pay property taxes.
Based on current estimates, this cones -- this
comes to at least 20 mllion per year in |ocal

property taxes to host conmmunities and school

districts.
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I n Rockl and County, over -- our | ast
esti mates show that we will pay approxi mately
800, 000 per year in property taxes.

Over the 40-year life of this project, that
amounts to $32 mllion in new revenue to the area.

Furthernore, since the line will be buried
out of sight and virtually nai ntenance-free, it wll
not place any additional denmands on the host
conmuni ti es.

In addition, our project will not stop any
ot her new devel opment fromoccurring. It wll not
use the area's roads, schools, or social services;
rather, much |Iike any other piece of public
infrastructure, it will reside unseen, safely buried
underground, while it is providing significant
public revenue for the localites it's in.

It should al so be noted, we will pay
tens of mllions of dollars to the State of
New York for the use of the waterways the project
wi |l occupy.

According to studies done by
London Economics, it is estimated that the project
will reduce energy prices paid by New York
consumners by $650 million per year.

The New York State Public Service Conmm ssion
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has done studi es that have concluded that the
project will save ratepayers on their electric
bill. These savings are why groups that
represent energy users, such as New York Energy
Consuners Council, strongly support the project.

While the cables will interconnect in
Astoria, Queens, Wstchester, Rockland County, and
t he Lower Hudson Valley are expected to realize
significant savings as well.

Qur estimtes show that 20 percent of the
consuner savings of the 650 mllion per year are
realized in this area.

The |l ower prices -- the lower prices
delivered by the project will not only benefit
New York ratepayers, but the econony as well.

The 2.2 billion private-sector investnent
will create, on average, 300 construction jobs per
year, for 3 1/2 years.

Uni ons, such as the Laborers
I nternational Union of North America, and the

I nternational Union of QOperating Engi neers,

support the project and the jobs it will create.
Once in service, the lower prices -- the
| oner energy prices that will result fromthe

project will create an estinmated 2,400 i nduced and
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i ndirect jobs across a wi de spectrum of the
econony.

And all of these facts and figures that |I'm
presenting today are fully avail able on our website.

Wen we started devel oping this project, one
of the guiding principles that was used, was to use
nat ural and pre-existing man-nade corridors to
Ccreate trans -- to create a transm ssion |ine that
woul d preserve vi ewsheds and respect the
envi ronment .

This is precisely what our project will do.

Usi ng natural rights-of-way, |ike
Lake Chanpl ain and the Hudson River, along with
privately owned corridors, |ike Canadian Pacific
and CSX rail lines, the project avoids disruption
t hat ot her proposals create.

Specifically, as our project relates to
Stoney Point, we are aware of the cultural resources
| ocated in this historic town, and we will work to
make sure that we do not disrupt places |ike the
Wal dron Revol utionary War Cenetery.

To that end, we have hired additi onal
consultants to review these areas, and we have
been working with town officials and the New York

State Hi storic Preservation Office, to ensure that
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t hese i nportant resources are protected.

We treat all cultural resources we encounter
t hroughout the entire 333 mles with the utnost
respect and seriousness.

Also, I'd like to reiterate that TDl intends
to negotiate with all private | andowners with
respect to devel oping the project. Qur goal from
t he begi nning has been to acquire the property we
need t hrough commerci al negotiations, and that
remai ns our objective.

No hones will be taken as a result of the
devel opnent of this project, and just as is the case
with cultural resources, we treat private-property
rights with utnost respect.

As you know, the PSC process for the
devel opnent of this project has been ongoi ng since
March of 2010 and the record before the Conm ssion
i s exhausti ve.

The benefits | have discussed in this
testinmony, as well as the testinony presented on
Sept enber 25th, nake a conpelling case for the
proj ect .

New York needs a project that would | ower
power prices, create cleaner environnents, and a

stronger, nore diverse energy grid, and enjoys
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broad and deep support.

We feel our project neets all of these
criteria.

Thank you again for the opportunity to speak,
and | look forward to your questions.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you very much,

M. Jessone.

And | again just want to reiterate that |
very rmuch appreciate you comng to this hearing.

The |l ast hearing that we held in the town of
Sonmerset, | -- | have to believe it's probably not
easy to attend a hearing like this, for yourself.

DONALD JESSOME: Thoroughly enjoy it.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Maybe not the nost pleasant
thing that you can think about doing, but --

[ Laught er. ]
DONALD JESSOVE: But these are a necessary

part of the process, and | conpl etely understand

t hat .

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: They certainly are.

So, | think that I will start off the
guestioning. | know that -- I'msure all of ny

col | eagues have questi ons.
And | would just, you know, cone right to the

poi nt, and ask you: |Is there any way, shape, or




© 00 ~N oo o b~ w N P

N NN N NN P R PR R R R R R R
gag A W N P O © 0o N oo 0o M W N+ O

45

formthat your conpany woul d consider using
em nent domain if they cannot negotiate a settlenent
with a | andowner?

DONALD JESSOVE: Qur plan, first off, is not
to be on any land that is -- that we're not going be
negotiating with. So whether that's CP, Canadian --
Canadi an Pacific, CSX, we have painstakingly worked
to ensure that we are on no residential properties.
And we've been refining that.

And | very nmuch |l ook forward to com ng here
on Novenber the 7th, to have our team literally, do
a mle-by-mle, foot-by-foot, plan in front of this
comunity, to show how we are not going to be taking
peopl e's property.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: See, | think part of
problemis that -- that -- | nean, you' re saying
that now, but in -- in previous neetings, perhaps,
that, clearly, people walked away with the idea
that -- that you would be using em nent domain.

And | believe, actually, that at a town board
neeting here in Stony Point, that you specifically
said that you woul d use eni nent donain.

[ Several audi ence nenbers say "Yes, you
did," and then make ot her remarks.]

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Well, excuse ne. Let --
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pl ease, let the wtness answer the question.

DONALD JESSOVE: | can assure you, that if |
said that, that it was -- it was a total m stake,
because | -- our plan has never been eni nent donain.

You know, if there was confusion, | apol ogize
to this conmunity.

We do not plan on using em nent domain
because we do not plan on going through people's
property.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Well, that sort of begs
nmy next question, M. Jessone.

Then, you woul d not oppose Senator Larkin and
Senat or Carlucci and ny bill then, that would --

DONALD JESSOMVE: | woul dn't support a bil
that is specific to a project.

If it was a broader bill that was simlar to
t he Energy Hi ghway, which was a nuch nore
conprehensive review, then certainly we would
consi der supporti ng.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

| have ot her questions, but I'"'mgoing to turn
it over to ny colleagues right now, because |'m sure
t hey have nany.

M. Larkin, would you like to start?

SENATOR LARKIN. M. Jessone, thank you very
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much for com ng.

DONALD JESSOVE: Onh, ny pl easure.

SENATOR LARKIN: | have a coupl e of
guesti ons.

When you tal k about the property tax here, it
says 800, 000 to Rockland County, what do you
estinmate the assessed valuation will be on sone town
assessnent rolls?

DONALD JESSOVE: That is actually all filed
wi th our PSC hearing, but it's approximtely
2 percent of the capital cost of the project for the
area that we will be traversing through this
comunity.

SENATOR LARKIN. My other question is:

London -- you had a conpany called "London" --

Sorry, but | had cataract surgery, it stil
doesn't work

[ Laught er. ]

SENATCOR LARKI N: -- "Econom cs" did the
study for you.

Who paid for this study?

DONALD JESSOVE: | did, our comnpany.

SENATOR LARKIN: Raises a few questions, if
you can hear the voices in the air.

DONALD JESSOVE: You know, certainly, we have
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to run our own econom ¢ anal ysis, because that's
obviously inmportant to us, because we have to figure
out the benefits of the project.

But we didn't do this on our own.

Through the Public Service Commi ssion, in the
Article 7 siting process, that's one of the key
conponents that they do. They |ook at, not only the
environmental , the construction, but the econom c
benefits as well.

And, so, the Public Service Comm ssion has
done their own anal ysis.

W may not be exactly on top of one another,
but we certainly are within a band of econom c
benefits that we consider to be virtually the sane.

SENATOR LARKIN:  And, lastly, em nent donain,
| have seen that in ny district, which is
t hree counties now.

|"ve seen that destroy some vital projects
that belong to us as American citizens.

When you tal k about the Revolutionaries, in
my main district, we have the National Purple Heart
Hal | of Honor. And we've |ost projects because we
fought them

That is a place to honor those who made the

suprene sacrifice for this great country.
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And | take real strong objection to sonebody
wanting to cone through and turn it over.

Sonme people will say: Wll, it's a bunch of
ol d ceneteri es.

It isn't.

| f you |l ook at our history of our great
country, you find out that that's the cornerstone of
freedomand the liberty that we enjoy as
Aneri cans.

[ Audi ence appl ause. ]

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you, Senator LarKkin.

Senat or Carl ucci ?

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Thank you.

And t hank you, M. Jessone, for com ng here
t oday, and thank you conmi ng on Novenber 7th for
further dial ogue.

Sonme of the questions were asked, but nore
specifically, in terns of that "$650 m | lion" nunber
that you had nmentioned, and then you tal ked about
the 20 percent of the 650 mllion would be for the
Lower Hudson Valley, would you be able to el aborate
on that?

Because what I'mtrying to get at is,
pinpointing, if this project went through, what type

of cost savings could we expect here in
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St ony Poi nt, Rockland County?

DONALD JESSOVE: Well, just, you know, the
estimates are fully available on our -- again, in
our studies, in our website.

You know, 20 percent of 650 mllion is
approximately $120 mllion in this community. The
Lower Hudson Vall ey, not specifically to Stony Point
or Rockland County. [It's in Lower Hudson Vall ey.

SENATCOR CARLUCCI: No, what are the -- what
is your interpretation of the "Lower Hudson Valley,"
or, what does that make up, of?

DONALD JESSOVE: It's, you know, sort of --
it would be south of the Capital District region and
north of the city.

[ Laught er. ]

DONALD JESSOVE: It is a -- --
unfortunately --

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Excuse ne.

Excuse nme, please.

Let's give everyone the opportunity to be
hear d.

Thank you.

DONALD JESSOVE: -- the --

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: M. Jessone.

DONALD JESSOVE: -- the studies that were
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done by London Econom cs, they break themout into
simlar zones that the NYI SO uses, so, the

Lower Hudson Valley is defined as a zone within the
NYl SO syst em

So, we have diagrans that show that genera
ar ea.

SENATOR CARLUCCI : kay.

Now, in the job creation, the 2,400 jobs,
and you tal ked about the overall econony.

And, what -- which econony are you referring
to?

Were are those 2,400 jobs? What's the
scope?

Is that New York State? |s that New York
City? Is it Rockland County? The Hudson Vall ey?

DONALD JESSOVE: It's primarily where the
energy cost savings are. There's no question
about that.

And the whole -- where these jobs are
created, is when the econony is nore efficient, they
can go out and hire additional people.

So, if you' re not paying for electricity, you
can hire additional workers as opposed to paying a
power bill.

And that's where those jobs are created.
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And, again, the folks at London Econonics
and Regi onal Econom c Modeling, Inc., who do these
macr oeconom ¢ anal ysi s, have done a very good job of
defining that across the w de spectrum of the
econony. It's not just this particular segnent of
t he econony. And, it's broken down, primarily, in
this general area, the city, and in the Lower Hudson
Val | ey, Long I sl and.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: COkay, so if we were to
extrapolate that and really try to pinpoint a
nunmber, we woul d have to take that 650 m|llion, and
then take 20 percent of that, in terns of what
those -- so, 650 mllion equals 2,400 jobs?

DONALD JESSOVE: As a rough cal cul ation, that
woul d work. And, certainly, we could define -- you
know, refine that even nore if that was of interest
to the comunity.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Yeah, that woul d be great
to know for the Novenber 7th nmeeting. That would be
ni ce.

The ot her question | had about, we heard sone
ot her speakers tal k about the oversaturation.

I n your opinion, do you believe -- excuse
me -- that the construction of this pipe -- of this

line could saturate the narket, and what woul d that
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mean?
DONALD JESSOVE: So, yes, | think it was best
said by the previous speaker, that, although the

mar ket today is in oversupply, these are very

| ong-1 ead capital, intensive projects.
And, you know, the market will be
oversupplied, but it will -- can be just as easily

under suppl i ed.

So, our project doesn't even cone online
until late 2017. So, we're com ng online right
around the point where, just recently, the New York
| ndependent System Qperator, in its 2012
Rel i abi lity-Needs Assessnent, has identified that
there will be a reliability need.

So, certainly, we feel that the timng of the
project is still very econom c for our shippers.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: And then the question
about connecting to al ready-existing infrastructure,
coul d you el aborate on that, what the plans are,
or -- and what it would nmean for the hopes | know
t hat we have here about updating our | ocal
infrastructure right here in the county?

DONALD JESSOVE:  Sure.

So, | mean, we are connecting into the

AC grid of New York State by connecting into the
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Astoria Conmplex. So right off the bat, we are
connecting into the AC grid.

W' ve been recently asked by
Assenbl yman Cahill to look at potentially siting an
addi tional converter station sonmewhere between the
border and the city. And we've agreed to | ook at
that, and we're going to be starting those studies
this week. Actually, we'll be starting to frane
that out, and that will give us a little nore
i nformati on.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Now, correct nme if I'm
wong; | recently have read articles where it
tal ked about how, in other areas, that -- of this
projected project that aren't on land, that it would
make that -- the hookup unfeasible. And that's been
a criticism

But, here, we're on |and.

Does it make it any nore realistic to expect
that we coul d have a converter station here in this
county?

DONALD JESSOVE: You know, it really depends
on where we woul d interconnect, but, you know, it --
t he converter station could be anywhere, fromthe
border, you know, into the city.

And what we will look at is the econom cs
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of where it could connect, fromthe perspective of,
where is the best transm ssion interconnection point
so that it would have the broadest econom c val ue
for additional generation to connect into it.

You know, certainly, an upland portion would
be easier for us, just because of the fact that it's
already there and it's, literally, you splice it and
build a converter; whereas, if it's in the water,
you got to take it out of the water, you got to nove
it onto the | and.

So those are sonme of the engi neering
chal | enges.

But, ultimately, it's going to cone down to
t he economics of it, to determi ne what is the
optimal | ocation.

And, so, we'll have to | ook at every one of

those data points to figure out what is the opti nal

desi gn.
SENATOR CARLUCCI : kay.
Al right, thank you
SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.
Senat or Larkin had an additional question.
SENATOR LARKIN: | see by your testinony,
that you' re supported by sonme -- two | abor

or gani zati ons.
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Does that tell nme that you're going to do a
proj ect -1 abor agreenent?

DONALD JESSOVE: Yeah, absol utely.

We just -- we just received -- or, we put o
our engi neering, procurenent, and construction
contract just over a year ago. W've received the
bi ds back.

And one of the key ingredients, is that's
there a project-labor agreenment built right into t
EPC contract.

And, the party who we're negotiating with
we speak, is negotiating with the unions for the
construction of this project.

SENATOR LARKIN:  What will be the ratio of
Canadi an enpl oyees versus U. S. enpl oyees?

UNKNOWN SPEAKER: That's mny questi on.

DONALD JESSOVE: Well, there will be, ne,
"1l be a Canadi an enpl oyee.

But, otherwise, it will be U S. enployees.

SENATOR LARKIN: 100 percent?

DONALD JESSOVE: 100 percent -- oh, well,
sorry.

There will be some specialty folks who wll
be needed on the boats for the cable splicing, but

that's a very mnor piece of the overall design of

ut

he

as
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t he project.

O the 300 to 600 jobs, depending upon what
point intime, it will be, 90-plus percent will be,
nostly, in and around New YorK.

SENATOR LARKIN:  New York City, versus --

DONALD JESSOVE: Well it depends.

When we're -- when we will be in
Lake Chanplain, we'll be looking for |ocal |abor up
t here.

Wen we're in the Capital District region --
we're trying to match the requirenents that we have
with the workforce that's available to us.

SENATOR LARKIN:  Thank you very rmuch.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Assenbl yworman Cal houn?

ASSEMBLYWOMAN CALHOUN:  Thank you very nuch,
Senat or .

That's a very inportant question.

So, the jobs that would be avail abl e woul d
go through, both, unions, and within this area?

DONALD JESSOMVE:  Yes.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Ckay.

And woul d be any residual jobs that woul d
result after the project is conpleted?

DONALD JESSOVE: Very mininmal, from an actual
staff that TDI would hire.
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W will need staff to actually physically run
t he, you know, substations, but that will be
m ni mal i st.

Where the jobs cone fromis really fromthe
| oner energy costs. So that, actually, that |ower
energy costs, as | had nentioned, is approximtely
2,400 jobs that get created in the econony because
of those | ower energy costs.

And that's where the real big jobs' nunbers

ASSEMBLYWOMAN CALHOUN: If you don't do this
extra transm ssion interconnection, as
Assenbl yman Cahill is |ooking at, would we still be
able to get the benefit of the energy, because you'd
have to go down to Queens and hook into the AC |ine,
and then you woul d have to sonehow get back into the
grid that feeds the Hudson Vall ey and ot her areas?

DONALD JESSOVE: Right, so the -- the -- when
| tal k about the 20 percent in the
Lower Hudson Valley, that is with the current design
t hat we have.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Uh- huh?

DONALD JESSOVE: So if -- we don't need an
addi tional interconnection point to have those

benefits flowto this community, because we're
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al ready interconnected to this comunity.

Because of the AC grid systemthat we tie
into, it is already tied into the entire state of
New York's AC system

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  And woul d you have
liability insurance for after the project is in
pl ace, for anything that could potentially go wong?

DONALD JESSOVE: Absol utely.

ASSEMBLYWOMAN CALHOUN:  Thank you very nuch.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Assenbl yman Zebr owski ?

ASSEMBLYMAN ZEBROWSBKI :  Thank you, Senat or.

| just have two questi ons.

My first question is: Gven the prior
testinmony, and the information that has been
surrounding this project, is it safe to say that one
of your goals would be to prevent the further
construction or retooling of facilities and future
generation in this state, from-- or to take current
facilities offline?

DONALD JESSOMVE: Absol utely not.

So, let me just talk a little bit about what
this project is, and how we got to this point.

First off, this is -- and the previous
speaker | think was very eloquent in saying this --

this is approxi mately a 40, 000- mregawatt system
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So we're talking 1,000 negawatts in a
40, 000- regawatt system

W are, at best, 2 1/2 percent of the total
size of the New -- just the New York State
generati on system

And if you look at the Energy Hi ghway in
particular, they did a very good job of identifying
the need for the retooling and the capital-stock
turnover that's going to be required for the
generation and transm ssion system

This project is not picking winners or
| osers. This is just a project that's going to
| ower costs for consuners.

There is -- you know, all of our studies show
that the generation fleet that is here today, wll
be in the future, with or w thout our project.

ASSEMBLYMAN ZEBROWSBKI :  Rockl and County has
seen prom ses by energy conpani es broken before.
Deal s that have | ooked good to begin with end up
devast ating conmuniti es.

These nunbers you throw out, the -- the --
bot h, the savings, | guess, and energy costs, as
wel | as the property taxes, what guarantees do you
give the coomunity that these are the actua

nunbers, and that, five, ten years from now,
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you're not in a court challenging the assessnents,
and - -

DONALD JESSOVE: Well, you know, our
obj ective, and we've already started this in other
comunities, is to have a tax agreenent, where we
woul d very clearly define what the tax benefits are
going to be to the conmunity.

So, that would be what we would want to do in
Rockl and - -

ASSEMBLYMAN ZEBROWBKI :  And you antici pate
t hem bei ng | ong-term agreenent s?

DONALD JESSOMVE: As long as the community
woul d sign for them we'd |like to do it for
40 years, if possible.

ASSEMBLYMAN ZEBROWSKI :  Unh- huh, okay.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you very mnuch.

Senat or Carl ucci ?

SENATOR CARLUCCI : Just one question that |
wanted to ask:

The previous speaker had tal ked about the
estimates. That, the $2 billion estimate for the
project cost is not realistic. They were
anticipating a $9 billion overrun.

Coul d you speak to that?

And if that were to happen, what that woul d
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mean to, this project? to ratepayers?

DONALD JESSOMVE:  Sur e.

So the "$11 billion" nunmber is used a fair
anount, and certainly was filed as part of the
testi mony of Consoli dated Edi son.

And, you know, | don't want to speak for
Consol i dat ed Edi son, but ny understanding is that
their "$11 billion" figure is not the cost of our
project. It's the cost of our project, plus the
hydro facilities that are currently being devel oped
in Québec, that would potentially would fill this
project, and for transm ssion upgrades in Québec,
and for transm ssion upgrades that will be required
in Downstate New York.

Soit's a--it's avery -- you know, it's
really fromthe water intake, all the way down into
the Astoria Conplex. And we are, of course, just a
portion of that.

Just as an exanple: One of the projects
this is currently being devel oped in Québec is
$7 billion, just for the hydro facilities.

So the 11 billionis really, | think, a
nunber not for our project, but for the entire val ue
chain, fromone end to the other.

We don't necessarily agree with that nunber,
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but I think that's a better way to think of it.

Wth respect to the cost of this project, and
a | ot of people have questioned us very hard on
this, and trust me, ny investors are -- are
guestioning ne even nore than, certainly, anyone
el se you can inagine is questioning this, we went
out for a conprehensive engi neering, procurenent,
and construction RFP process.

We had multiple bidders who came back
And -- [technical difficulty/inaudible] -- bid
nunbers that came in just over a nonth and a hal f
ago, we're currently in negotiations, actually
came in alnost virtually on top of the nunber that
we' ve been carrying as our estimte since al nost
day one of this project.

So, you know, we are absol utely convinced
that this project can be built for the $2.2 billion
that we have consistently said throughout this
process, as we've navigated through the regulatory
wor | d.

But, you don't have to take nmy word for it.

| nean, the reality is, we've nade
conmmitnents to the State of New York.

The first commtnment we've nmade, is we wll

not go forward with this project unless we have it
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signed up for 75 percent of a shipper taking space
on this line. That's a commtnment that we nade in
the Public Service Conmission's Article 7. It's in
our joint proposal of settlenment. It's very well
docunent ed.

So, we -- we actually went farther than other
proj ects have gone. Qher projects have commtted
to 50 percent; we committed to 75.

We are very confident that this project is
going to be built on tine, on budget, and that our
custoners are going to demand both of those,
because they ultimately are paying for it.

SENATOR CARLUCCI : kay.

And just two quick questions.

The -- how long do you anticipate this
project to take, fromstart to finish?

DONALD JESSOVE: W anticipate, starting in
2014, being in service |ate 2017.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Okay, so, three years.

And back to the London Econonmics
international study fromearlier this year; so in
it, I noticed, on page 13, it goes into the nmacro
i npact of New York operations.

So, there, it talks about the anticipated

el ectricity reduction or energy-cost reductions.
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And init, it talks about -- and this is what |I'm
just confused about, in ternms of, I"'mtrying to
figure out what this really neans for us here in
Rockl and County, and the Lower Hudson Vall ey.

And it in, it says:

"Based on the" -- "an LEl analysis of the
2008 test year, the Chanpl ai n-Hudson Power Express
project is estimated to reduce electricity costs
by approximately 650 mllion per annum for New York
State. 93 percent of the energy-cost reductions
can be attributed to New York Gty and Long Isl and,
and the rest to, Capital, Lower Hudson Valley. And,
there are no projected electricity cost savings in
Upstate New York."

Now, so this is saying only a 7 percent for
t he Hudson Val l ey cost reduction.

DONALD JESSOVE: Yeah, |'mnot sure about
that, because | -- consistently, we have --
London Econom cs has used 20 percent.

So, |I'm happy to discuss that, because |I'm
sur pri sed.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Right, so it's Part 4 of:
The macro-econom ¢ i npact of New York operation
phase of Chanpl ai n- Hudson Power EXpress.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.
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Assenbl ywoman Cal houn?

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Yes, |I'd like to ask
you an additional question.

Under deregul ati on, anyone who | ooks at their
electric bill is going to see that the power is |ess
than the transm ssion. [It's running about
si xty-five.

| nean, | | ook at mne every nonth.

WI1l the savings be on the energy portion,
but will we still be charged on the nunber of
kil owatts and pay the transm ssion of it?

So that, actually, you may |ower, to sone
degree, the cost of the energy, but we will still be
payi ng these high inflated nunbers on the
transm ssi on?

DONALD JESSOMVE: So our transm ssion is not
going to be in the rate base of any utility. So,
our costs to build this project is going to be paid
for by the shippers on our line, so it will not
impact the bill froma transm ssion or distribution

per specti ve.

Where it will inpact is on the energy rates,
because we will |ower energy costs, and that's where
you will see the savings on the bills.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  But what |'m saying
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is, we nay see a reduction on those energy costs,
but if you' re using 1,000 kilowatts a nonth, you're
still going to pay a transm ssion charge on those
1,000 kil owatts.

DONALD JESSQOVE: The existing transm ssion

costs --

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Yes.

DONALD JESSOMVE: -- that you would have paid
with or without our project, you will still have to
pay those.

ASSEMBLYWOVMAN CALHOUN: Ckay, so there will
be a reduction, but it won't be on your entire bill.
It will only on the portion that represents
ener gy.

DONALD JESSOVE: That's correct.

That's correct.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Thank you.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Any further questions?

Thank you very nuch, M. Jessone.

DONALD JESSOMVE: A pl easure. Thank you.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Qur next witness is
actually going be a group of |ocal residents.

They were invited to testify at the request of
Senat or Larkin and Senator Carlucci.

And |' m goi ng apol ogi ze in advance. | am
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certain, absolutely certain, that I'"'mgoing to
m spronounce sone of these | ast nanes.

Susan Fil gueras, the president of the
Stony Point Historical Society;

Laurie Cozza;

Rebecca and Wl lington Casscl es;

M chel e [ph.] Cornish

And Barry Brooks.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: Senator Maziarz --

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you very nuch, Susan.

What we woul d very nmuch appreciate is, if you
could, I"'mcertain all of you would like to testify.
W did this as a group, to try to consolidate and to
save sone tine.

Again, | apologize if |I mspronounced any of
your |ast narme.

Rebecca and Wellington, |I'mcertainly I
m spronounced your |ast narme.

Ckay, Susan, are you going to start?

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: |I'mgoing to start.

And, Senator Maziarz, thank you very nuch for
comng to Stony Point to hear our concerns.

And, Senator Carlucci and Senator Larkin,
t hank you.

And, M. Zebrowski, wel cone.
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W haven't seen you at Stony Point over here,
but, welconme. Thank you.

And, Nancy, we've done a |ot of stuff
together. And, we're painting our
Pyngyp school house this week.

So, thank you, thank you

We recogni ze that our tine is limted, and we
are a panel .

| would just like to |l et you know t hat
Stony Point is here. W're all the way back out in
the hallway. Qur seniors have cone.

And, we don't believe in this transm ssion
l'ine.

What we are going to do is, after severa
weeks of trying to work our testinony, we've al
surrender ed.

M. Casscles will do the presentation, with
maybe a comrent here or there.

| do have one question, based on the
CSX railroad construction diagranms, and it's for
CHPE.

As everyone came in, we had this beautifu
nodel of our commercial zone with a project on it.
It's right out in the hallway.

That owner has said -- has instructed ne to
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say, he's not selling his property. He is not
interested in an easenent.

| would Iike to know, based on CSX
construction diagram we are 25 feet off the center
rail, with an additional 40 feet of construction.

There is no room

The deviation zone, is sinply the property

they would like to acquire.

VWhat will they do when that conmerci al
resident of Stony Point states, "No, | am not
selling"?

Now, very quickly, | have several testinonies

from each resident of, Beach Road, John Street.
They don't want to sell their hones. They don't
want this transm ssion |ine.

Can CHPE answer, will em nent donmain be used
to take their honmes fromthenf

And since we're in a word gane, CHPE does not
do the em nent-domain process. New York State
gover nment does the process.

So they're not doing it.

How about that?

But they're going to ask you to do it.

Can you get an answer, will they use em nent

domain here in the town of Stony Point?
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SENATOR LARKIN: He already asked that, right
away, from M. Jessone. He gave the answer.

REBECCA CASSCLES: Excuse ne, Senator LarKkin.

| "' m Rebecca Casscles. |'mthe young | ady
that asked M. Jessone at the June 26th neeting,
if he was planni ng on using em nent donain.

W did alittle dance, we tiptoed through the
tulips, and finally | said to him This is a sinple
yes or no answer.

To which M. Jessone replied to ny question
with, "Yes."

So at that time, he was planning on doing
em nent donai n.

| just want to put that on the record: He
said, "Yes."

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: Ckay.

Now, we wi |l show you now, Rebecca, why we
bel i eve enm nent domain is the only way to get
t hrough Stony Point.

Are you ready, M. Casscles?

VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES:  Yep.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Put your | abel up so
everybody up here can see you.

Oh, that's Mchele.

VELLI NGTON CASSCLES: Al right, I"'mgoing to
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change things up a little bit.

Everybody' s been giving testinony, and facts
and figures, and everything.

M. Carlucci -- ah, yeah, M. Carlucci,
you're the only one from around here, besides
Assenbl yman Zebr owski .

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Excuse ne.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ:  You know what? [|f you
could --

VELLI NGTON CASSCLES: [I'mgoing to actually
take you for a virtual tour --

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Excuse ne, excuse ne,

M. Casscles, if you could sit, and put the
m crophone in front of you, it would be better.

VELLI NGTON CASSCLES: Ckay.

|"mgoing to actually take now for a virtua
wal k down the railroad tracks for this town of
Stony Point. This way everybody gets to see what's
there, other than the maps that TDI put out.

kay?

First picture here, is our battlefield. This
is where it all starts.

Ri ght here, the project cones on | and.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: This is called the

"King's Ferry H ghway." |It's where the
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Revol utionary soldiers actually crossed the
Hudson.

VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES: M. Jessone has
stated in all of these things that they're going to
be in the CSX right-of -way.

kay?

Comes on | and, goes under the tracks.

It's in the right-of-way.

As soon as it conmes out the other side of
tracks, it's in a deviation zone; property owned
by the State of New York

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: Just, quick, the yell ow
lines are the CSX railway right-of-way, the blue
lines are the deviation, and the orange line is
the installation, or, the transm ssion |ine.

VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES: Conti nues down.

The entrance to the battlefield is up in
here.

Comes down, gets back in their
right-of-way, where it crosses federal wetl ands.

CGoes across the tracks, goes back out, and
private property again.

W have two marinas there.

That picture, the last picture, is where it

comes out, right here.
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kay?

The red line is their a right-of-way, which
on the rails, you got your rail bed. It cones
down, flattens out. That's the end of their
right-of-way, where it flattens out.

There's 4 foot, maybe 6 foot, between where
that right-of-way ends, and that buil ding.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: So, there's 4 feet between
the rail line and the building itself.

VELLI NGTON CASSCLES: Ckay?

Their trench has to be 5 feet, because their
cabl es have to be 3 feet apart, plus a little bit on
each side of it. So they got to get a machine in
there that can dig a 5-foot trench. The nmachine is
going to be a |lot bigger than 5-foot. | don't know
how they can do it. CSX is not going to let them
build on their bank.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: And these are
pre-Wrld War, these are about Wrld War 11, housing
builds. The properties are barely 100 feet deep.

So, if you have a 25-foot
fromthe-center-of-the-rail offset before you can
begi n your construction, and then a 40-foot
construction zone, these people are going to | ose at

| east their backyards, or have the transm ssion
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[ine in their bedroons.
VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES: Right, their
right-of-way there is only about 40 feet, fromthe

center of the two tracks, to the edge, on each

si de.
SUSAN FI LGUERAS: They can't get it --
VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES: | can't see it.
kay, this is overview of it --
[technical difficulty/inaudible] -- show ng the

devel opnent that's there, the two nmarinas, and,
where it cones down on Hudson Drive and
Tonpki ns Avenue.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: To add to one | ast piece,
the total tax-rateable loss in the town of
Stony Point, if this transm ssion line is approved,
is $1 mllion in conercial real estate.

That's not counting the hones.

This is an overlay of the terrestrial map
done on 8/7/12, submtted to the Public Service
Comm ssi on, interposed on a Google nap.

VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES: And it shows their
devi ation zone again, right up to the edge of the
guy' s buil di ng.

And then, here, where there's a proposed

parking lot for his marina right now.
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kay?

As you continue down further, we'll get to
t he Tonpki ns Avenue ar ea.

kay, this is just a closer viewof it.

See how the devi ati on goes behi nd that
bui | di ng? There's no way.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: It's sitting on that edge
of the building.

VELLI NGTON CASSCLES: GCkay, now we're down to
t he Tonpki ns Avenue ar ea.

Ri ght here, this house, there's, probably,
maybe three to four feet behind the house, to the
rail road bank.

kay?

It's gonna be in the guy's backyard agai n.

Then, they stay in the deviation zone. And
if you look, their red line is just about covered
with the right-of-way |ine there.

You know, it could be true, but | doubt it.

But right here, they come out of the
right-of-way, into a deviation zone, which is in the
m ddl e of a county road, and two entrances to the
mari nas.

Ri ght there, at that section, there's two

6-f oot drainage pipes buried in the road, plus, a
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town sewer line fits down 12 feet. They're going
to do their horizontal boring there.

Anybody that |ives down near the river
knows, you dig down two feet, high or lowtide,
you got water.

These guys got to go down twel ve.

| can't see how they're going to get a piece
of pipe in there.

kay?

Then, they do another horizontal bore
underneath the railroad tracks.

This here property belongs to nyself.

They're going to be com ng on the corner of
my property, and just taking the property.

SENATOR LARKIN:  And you're not selling?

VELLI NGTON CASSCLES: And | ain't selling.

REBECCA CASSCLES: Absolutely not.

And once they take that property, we could
end up being a non-conformng building on a
non-conform ng | ot.

What do we do then?

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: So the question --

VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES: | could never sell it,
| could never expand on it, | could never do

anything with it, because it could be
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non- conf or m ng.
SUSAN FI LGUERAS: The question is, and
M. Jessone needs to answer it: WII
em nent domain be used in the town of Stony Point?
CHPE needs the right-of -way.
The CSX rail line does not own the property
in the blue.
The property in the blue is property that has
to be acquired.
So why is CSX being allowed to say, "W'll

give you a right-of-way," when their right-of-way is
not w de enough to enconpass what they're offering
to give to CHPE, who, by the way, has reserved their
rights in the right-of-way, to lease it to other
compani es.

You ready?

VELLI NGTON CASSCLES: No. | just want to
touch on one last thing here.

Wen they get to this area here, they're
going to be doing two borings: come south, and
t hen under neat h.

They're going to have to build their boring
pit, right there.

| can't understand how they're going to get a

boring machine in there.
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And according to the CSX rul es, when they
start a bore, they are to continue it until it's
conpl et e.

kay?

It means their road's going to be closed off
to fire, anbul ance, everything.

These people up in the marina are going to
have no protection whatsoever, because there's no
way to get there.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: Wi ch neans --

VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES: That whol e intersection
right there will be closed off. They're,
virtually -- anybody that's up there is, virtually,
| andl ocked.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: |Is that your hone, the
first hone --

VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES: The first two are mne.
These two, right here.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: W will nmake an offer, that

anyone who would like to walk the rail |line and see
this issue, like Senator Larkin and | did, and

Legi slature [sic] Dobson, we will, and are

avai lable, to walk the rail lines, so that you may

see that the only way to nove this project through

Stony Point is em nent donain.
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They call it a "deviation zone," but, you
know, get your Webster's out.

They don't own the property.

And when soneone takes what doesn't belong to
them what do we call it?

VELLI NGTON CASSCLES: Before you even try to
take that wal k, sonmebody's gonna have to get
perm ssion from CSX

Because, when all this came about, right up
here, on the railroad, CSX put up "No Trespassing"
si gns.

SENATOR LARKIN: That's right.

VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES: |'ve lived there --

SENATOR LARKIN:  On both sides. W sawit.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: Ri ght.

VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES: | lived there
53 years. Them signs were never there.

| nean, that's ny yard. | -- you know.

SENATCR LARKIN:  You have no interest in
t his?

VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES: Not a bhit.

The portion where they cone under the road,
all the way down to where Brewster Avenue ends, is
all town property. That's where the old railroad

station used to sit when they had conmuter traffic.
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kay?

Then, if you notice, they get out of the
devi ati on zone, they cone back inside the
right-of-way, until they get to East Main Street.

Because of the bridge abutnment, and
everyt hing, here, they got to get out of the
easenment again, into a deviation zone, take the
corner of the man's property, bore under
East Main Street, which is a county road, to where
the entranceway is down to Orange and Rockl and
substation, and cenetery.

kay?

They' re going uphill there.

When they go uphill, the bore's gonna stop
there, and then they're gonna start the bore back
down the hill again.

SUSAN FILGUERAS: It's all on hill.

This was -- these honmes were built on
cliffs. So, they have installed in-the-ground
SwW nmi ng pools, on fill.

What happens when you go underneat h sonet hi ng
that's been filled, with the swi nm ng pool on top?

| think the railroad m ght get a sw mm ng
pool, or two, or three.

Sorry.
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VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES: Go to the next one, it
shoul d that.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: Next one?

VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES: Yeah.

This is a better | ook of East Main Street,
and it's not as crowded.

They're comi ng out of their right-of-way,
right here, going up the hills, and then, shooting
back down the hill, to the right-of-way again, just
because of the bridge abutnment that's here.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: | have testinony, which |
will submt to you, from homes, here on
John Street and on Beach Road.

The Beckerlys [ph.] from Beach Road have

submitted sonething to say "no" to Chanpl ai n- Hudson
Power Express.

On John Street, we have honmeowners who have
given nme testinony, that says, say no to the
Chanpl ai n- Hudson Power EXpress.

The peopl e who own one of the ol dest hones in
the town of Stony Point will submt testinony, to
say no to the Chanpl ai n- Hudson Power EXpress.

VELLI NGTON CASSCLES: That's the house, right
there. The Neilly House.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: And, M. Brooks, | am
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pl eased to introduce to you M. Barry Brooks,

our president of the Sons of the

Ameri can Revol ution, who has a little bit to say on
t he Wal dron Cenetery.

BARRY BROOKS: Well, they have --

SENATOR LARKIN: Put the mc --

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Excuse ne, M. Brooks.
Coul d you just put the m crophone up --

BARRY BROOKS: -- at the last neeting, |
bel i eve they said, he would bore through, or
underneath, the cenetery, which is totally
unaccept abl e.

There are four or five -- there are five
Revol utionary War soldiers buried there, and their
famlies. These are Stony Point's original
settlers. And to desecrate, in any way, whether
t hey bore underneath, it's just |udicrous.

We have a good nunber of people here,
bel i eve, today, who are descendants of the people at
that cenetery.

And | would ask themto please stand if
they' re here:

Carl Jones;

Larry Brising [ph.];

Ani t a Babcock;
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Jean O Dell [ph.];

El i zabet h Tanhauser [ph.];

And our town clerk, Joan Skinner.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: These are direct
descendants of the men and wonmen and chil dren buried
in the Revolutionary War, War of 1812,

Wal dron Cenetery.
It cannot be desecr at ed.
[ Audi ence appl ause. ]

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you for being here.

BARRY BROOKS: Ckay, conti nuing:

Sout hward on the tracks, where they go up
over Main Street, and they conme back down, they get
back into the right-of-way, for a portion there,
just to get past the Orange and Rockl and substati on.

Soon as they get past the substation, they
come out and they do a deviation zone again.

Wiy? | don't know.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: Because there's no room
It's a 50-foot-w de right-of -way.

VELLI NGTON CASSCLES: Ckay?

Then, they get into that deviation zone, and
go right through the cenetery.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: And it's through the mddle

of the cenetery.
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And for everyone -- or -- sone
m sinformation: People are generally buried at
6 feet, or alittle better; not 3 feet, which is the
average depth for CHPE

This is the cenmetery. This is the
Wal dron Cenetery.

Peter Gross fought in the revolution, at
12 years old, and then in the War of 1812.

This is the Neilly House, circa the great
bri ckyards of Haverstraw and Stony Point.

This is in 1860.

This is today, lovingly restored by the
Kavanaughs who own this hone. They pay over
$50, 000 in town, county, school, taxes.

What will happen to their property value, and
our rateables, when you put 1,000 negawatts of
power through their property?

And | think we're done.

| can't --

VELLI NGTON CASSCLES: Ckay, here we go.

Conti nui ng south, the cenetery is up here.
They're going to be back into the right-of-way,
they're going to bore under the tracks again.

Staying in the right-of-way, they're going

start a bore here, and cone out into the deviation
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zone agai n.

Right in this area here, there is one of our
sewer |ines.

kay?

They' re going have to go around that sewer

l'ine.

Not only that, but this is federal wetlands
agai n.

| can't even put a shovel in federal
wetlands. | don't know how t hese guys are goi ng

to be running stuff through there.

On this side of the creek that's there, is
anot her town sewer |ine, which goes to our joint
regional facilities.

If they hit that, we're in trouble.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: They' || bankrupt the town.

REBECCA CASSCLES: | was going to say,
they' Il bankrupt the town.

VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES: CGo to the next one.

Ckay, then it cones up out of there, and
we're going to show you the commerci al area here.
The commercial area runs right behind their
bui | di ngs agai n.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: This is the gentleman who

does not want to sell, |ease, his property.
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VELLI NGTON CASSCLES: Cones up out of the
wet | ands, and cones right to here.

And that's another horizontal boring that
t hey' re doi ng.

When they get done with the horizontal
boring, they got to have a pit, or sonmething, there,
or a splice, because they can't just take this wire
off of reel |ike you do an extension cord. You
know, it's a little bigger than that.

Then they say they're back in their
ri ght - of -way agai n.

Now, you can see how cl ose the buildings are
to the tracks.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: And any --

VELLI NGTON CASSCLES: And their right-of-way
is right there, but they're not going be able to
di g.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: They don't own the property
necessary to build the proposed transm ssion |ine.

Ready?

VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES: | think there's one
nore. Go ahead.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: | think we're just about
fini shed.

VELLI NGTON CASSCLES: Leaves t he conmer ci al
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area, and gets down to the West Haverstraw t own
line, where their right-of-way w dens, because
t hey have a couple of tracks there they use for
mai nt enance, and everything. So there's, |ike,
four rails there. That's the only reason it's
wi der there.

And, continuing to Haverstraw, because |'m
not that famliar with it.

Stony Point is my backyard. | know it like
t he back of my hand.

| estinmated, that where they conme through
Stony Point, it's approximtely two m|es.

Qut of that two mles, they're actually in
the right-of-way seven-tenths of a mle. That
| eaves one-point-three-tenths [sic] of a mle
that's -- they're in the deviation zone. That's
t wo-t hi rds.

| can't understand, and he's gonna have a
hard job convincing ne, how he says he's gonna be in
t he right-of-way, when his own maps prove w ong.

REBECCA CASSCLES: So two-thirds of property
they're wanting to use, how you gonna get that?

It's state, it's county, it's town, and it's
private homeowners |ike oursel ves.

| amnot interested in negotiating. W are
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not interested in selling.

We just don't want this.

We have enough power in this state to take
care of ourselves. W do not need power froma
foreign country.

[ Audi ence appl ause. ]

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

REBECCA CASSCLES: If we build or repair the
infrastructure that we have in this great state, we
could create thousands -- | repeat -- thousands of
per manent j obs.

If we did likewise in the other 49 states
inthis country, we could put mllions of
Americans to work for jobs that would last for a
long, long time; not just a short amount of tine,
and not 300 to 600.

We're tal king thousands.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

Are you finished with your Power Poi nt?

VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES:  Yes.

REBECCA CASSCLES: Yes.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Ckay, thank you.

VEELLI NGTON CASSCLES: One nore slide.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: That shows you just the

commer ci al ar ea.
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SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

Coul d you get us, Senator Larkin, nyself, and
Senat or Carlucci, a copy of this PowerPoint?

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: | believe we have copies on
di sk avail able for you here.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Ckay, okay.

Because we would -- the three of us would
like to submt it to the Public Service Conmm ssion,
to make sure that they have this information while
they' re doing their review process.

So if you could do that, we woul d appreciate
it. You could either do it through Senator Larkin's
of fice, Senator Carlucci's office.

REBECCA CASSCLES: And anytinme any of you
| adi es or gentlenen would like to wal k those
tracks, we will be glad to go with you. [I'll even
have coffee at the end for everybody.

SENATOR LARKIN: But you better wear |oafers,
young | adi es.

REBECCA CASSCLES: Onh, yes, you better. Yes.

SENATCOR LARKIN:  Susan? Susan didn't have
| oafers on the day we wal ked. But | stood up
straight, next to her, and we wal ked the whol e
thing. But comng up the hill was rough

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: Yes, it was.




© 00 ~N oo o b~ w N P

N NN N NN P R PR R R R R R R
gag A W N P O © 0o N oo 0o M W N+ O

91

SENATOR LARKIN:  Thank you very nmuch for
doi ng that, Susan.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: It's ny pl easure.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: (Ckay, just very briefly --
very briefly -- Laurie or Mchele, do you have
anyt hing you would like to add?

UNKNOMWN SPEAKER: |'msorry. | had to cone
fromwork, so --

SENATCR MAZI ARZ: That's fine.

UNKNOWN SPEAKER: [ Unintelligible]
representing John Street. W back up to the
railroad tracks. W've put our life savings and our
lifes' [sic] investnments into the hones. And, you
know, we've got parents and grandparents who've
t aken care of our kids, who've spent tine with our
ki ds, who have passed away, whose menories we
can't -- you know, in the honmes that we have.

And, you know, we just prefer this wasn't
happeni ng.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ:  Sure.

Well, this is your backyard, and we very much
appreci ate you bei ng here today.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: | also have to -- |I'm
sorry.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: That's okay. Go ahead.
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SUSAN FI LGUERAS: The -- M. Beckerly [ph.]
is here, who, | have testinmony fromhimto submt.
Maybe if he would just stand up.

And t he Kavanaughs are here.

| f you would just stand up.

We did try to bring people, but we realized
that there is an awmful ot of us that are very
di st ur bed.

And - -

SENATOR MAZ| ARZ:  Yes.

And if you would submt the testinony, we
woul d very nuch appreciate that.

So, with that, I would ask Senator Larkin if
he has any comments or any questions?

| know he's --

SENATOR LARKIN:  No, | would think I was -- |
was oriented before, and | thank you for filling in
t he gaps.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

SENATCOR LARKIN:  But, renenber, that this is
not -- you know, we're talking, and we're expressing
concerns, and people who are identified, please be
rest assured that we appreciate what you' ve done, to
come to tell us, what you feel in your heart and

soul, is those issues that directly and indirectly
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af fect you, your comrunity, your preservation, and
your way of Ilife.

And we thank you very nuch for com ng.

REBECCA CASSCLES: Thank you.

And we would also like to thank you
gentl emen, and this young |ady, for com ng down.

And we urge everyone in this roomto, please,
pl ease, get in touch with all of your politicians,
| et them know we were agai nst this.

And especially, Senator Maziarz,
Senat or Carlucci, Senator Larkin, thank you for your
bill that would stop em nent domain in this country
by a foreign power.

Thank you.

[ Audi ence appl ause. ]

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

Thank you.

Senat or Carl ucci ?

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Thank you,
Senat or Mazi ar z.

| just want to thank Susan and the Casscles
and Laurie and Barry Brooks and M chele. You guys
have dedi cated so nmuch tine and effort towards this,
in educating the residents of our conmunity, and

maki ng sure these questions are answered.
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And | want to thank you for this
conpr ehensi ve Power Point, and this report, because
there are sone real pressing questions that
obvi ously counterdict -- or, contradict what was
said by previous speakers.

And we need to make sure that these are
crystal clear, and answered.

And just the -- where you got this
information, now, the $1 mllion in | oss of
property-tax revenue.

| know our supervisors are here.

Supervi sor Finn and Supervisor Phillips, I'msure
are eager to hear.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: That "$1 million" is from
Jack O Shaughnessy, the tax assessor for the town of
Stony Point. He added the parcels together, and
gave ne the total

SENATOR CARLUCCI: And that's just for --

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: And that's fromtax
records.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: -- that's for the Stony --
the town of Stony Point and the school --

North Rockl and School District?

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: Yes. Yeah.

UNKNOWN SPEAKER:  Tot al .
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SUSAN FI LGUERAS: Yeah, it's school

UNKNOWN SPEAKER: Total, total.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: And you're not including
t he town of Haverstraw?

SUSAN FI LGUERAS:  No.

UNKNOWN SPEAKER:  No.

SENATOR CARLUCCI : kay.

SUSAN FILGUERAS: So if it's $820,000 in
potential taxes that the proposed transm ssion |ine
woul d gi ve us, we're paying them $80, 000 --

REBECCA CASSCLES: A hundred --

UNKNOWN SPEAKER: -- to cone here? And we
don't want them

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

REBECCA CASSCLES: And that million dollars
is just for that 2-mle stretch

Just the 2-mle stretch, fromthe battlefield
to the West Haverstraw town line, $1 mllion

That's a | ot of noney, |adies and gentl enen.

SENATOR LARKIN:  Thank you.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Well, again, | want to
t hank you for your advocacy and your hard work and
dedi cation towards this issue.

Thank you.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Assenbl yman Zebr owski ?
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ASSEMBLYMAN ZEBROWBKI :  Thank you.

| know you took time out of your busy
schedules to put forth this work, to help us in
this effort.

So | want to thank you for all the hard work
everyone's done here, and everybody in the room

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Assenbl yworman Cal houn?

ASSEMBLYWOMAN CALHOUN: | have one question,
and it's going to show a little bit of ny |ack of
knowl edge.

Could | just get another definition or
expl anation of what a "deviation area" is?

Who owns it?

s it designed to expand the width of the
ri ght - of -way?

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: Ckay, | can answer fromthe
Stony Point side. And perhaps M. Jessone would
be the best, get his viewpoint. And then the
Conmmi ssi on.

| f you |l ook at the deeds, and you | ook at
what they call the "terrestrial maps," which are
submitted by CHPE to the New York State Public
Servi ce Comm ssion, and, posted on their website,
which is where | pulled all of the information from

they show, in the yellow lines, what is actually




© 00 ~N oo o b~ w N P

N NN N NN P R PR R R R R R R
gag A W N P O © 0o N oo 0o M W N+ O

97

the railroad right-of-way or property owned.

The railroad doesn't own all of the property.

In some cases it's an easenent. In sone
cases it's a right-of-way.

If you -- and it's a | ot of reading.

| f you |l ook at the deeds and review t hem
there is an exhibit in -- on the Public Service
Comm ssion website titled "CSX in Full Final."

Il will put it on a disk and get it to you.

They define: They sinply put the deed -- the
terrestrial maps up. Said, this is the railroad.
This is how nmuch property we need to nake it work.
And, this is what we're going to call a
"devi ation zone."

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN: But is that, Susan --

And | -- really, | thank you. You've have
done a mammot h j ob.

-- but is the deviation zone within a
right-of-way or an easenent area?

VELLI NGTON CASSCLES: No. It's private
property. They're going to have to --

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Ckay, all right.

REBECCA CASSCLES: Wen they cone in at the
Tonpki ns Avenue trestle, they're going to be com ng

across our private property.




© 00 ~N oo o b~ w N P

N NN N NN P R PR R R R R R R
gag A W N P O © 0o N oo 0o M W N+ O

98

| have no intentions of negotiating. | do
not want this in my backyard.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN: Ckay, then -- then
t hink, at sonme point, we need a specific answer as
to how the two things cone together.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: And just to add a little
bit nore to that, Nancy, is that, sone of the
property that is in the deviation zone belongs to
the town, sone of it will belong to the county,
and - -

UNKNOWN SPEAKER:  Sone to the state.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: -- some to the state.

Thank you.

ASSEMBLYWOVMAN CALHOUN:  And sone to you
fol ks.

SUSAN FI LGUERAS: A whol e bunch to us
fol ks.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Ckay, thank you very
much for the explanation.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: And thank you,

Assenbl ywonan.
Thank you all very nuch for your testinony.
Thank you.

[ Audi ence appl ause. ]
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SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Qur next --

Thank you.

Qur next witness, we're going a little out of
order here is, Arthur "Jerry" Krenmer, fromthe
New Yor k Affordable Reliable Energy Alliance.

Thank you very much, M. Krener.

M. Krener.

ARTHUR " JERRY" KREMER: Senator, thank you
very rmuch, and to your coll eagues on the panel, ny
appreciation for you taking the tine, obviously, to
explore a very difficult subject.

| represent the New York Affordable Reliable
Electricity Alliance, and we've been doing this
thing for 10 years, which is in addition to ny
23 years in Al bany.

And | have to say, apart fromthe prepared
statenent, I'mnystified by this application, at a
time when the nmessage that the Legislature sent was:
W wanted a new siting law to create nore facilities
in New York. W want to repower facilities that are
desperately in need of the capital to get them W
want to retain what we have, and we want to build
new facilities in New York, and generate New York
power .

And this application runs so counter to the
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direction that the Legislature's been noving. And
it seenms to nme that we al nost have forgotten the

| esson of California, where California relied on
out - of -state power resources, and eventually were
hel d hostage, to the extent of billions of

dol lars, from out-of-state power providers,
because the state could no |onger afford to buy
power in-state, from out-of-state.

And t hat should be a gruesone rem nder as to
what can happen when you're relying on
out - of -country power sources, who say they'll be
regul ated, but we know in their heart of hearts,
that they will do everything possible to avoid
regul ators because they're a toll highway.

They want to collect the biggest dollar that
they can in order to nake this power -- this project
part -- profitable.

You know, we have concerns about this
project fromthe standpoint of cost, jobs, and
electric reliability.

This line we don't think is in the best
interests of New York

And we comrend you, Senator Maziarz, for
rai sing these concerns, and for introducing the

| egi sl ati on which you have.
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We agree with you that our focus should be on
attracting billions of dollars for |ong-term
capital investnents in New York power.

We think this project will jeopardize the
viability of nbst in-state power generators, lead to
t housands of |ost jobs, and send billions of
New York dollars to Canada every year for a
product that we can better and nore efficiently make
her e.

It's going to benefit the devel opers in
Hydr o- Quebec, who will be given direct access, on a
prem um basis, to the downstate power narket.

Now, it's supposed to run along the Vernont
border and under the Hudson Ri ver, bypassing nost
in-state generators, including upstate renewabl e
energy.

It will underm ne one of the fundanental
reasons for upgrades that the Governor has outlined:
to transport excess power fromupstate in
Western New York, to the downstate region

It really doesn't make very nuch econom c

sense. |It's short term The jobs that will be
created during construction will be tenporary. The
revenue fromthemw || be tenporary.

The econom sts have called this project
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grossly uneconomc. They point out that's its
estimates for jobs created by the project fails to
take into account the |osses at existing plants and
t hose poi sed to repower.

We can forget about Bowline and the Lovett
pl ants ever being repowered if this project goes
t hr ough.

The economi sts also note that it's going to
i npact ratepayers in different parts of the state.

And, of course, | heard sone of the earlier
testimony, which clearly | eaves a | ot of doors
open -- exit doors open for prom ses that don't
have to be kept.

It's going to inhibit other devel opers from
investing in inprovenents in the current
transm ssion systemat a time when we need those
systens to be functional.

Jobs to build, enhance, and support
New York's generation will be shipped to Canada,
al ong with our doll ars.

There are really far-greater priorities to be
addressed in inproving our transm ssion system

One priority, is to develop nore in-state
generation. These neasures woul d prevent

generators, |like NRG s Energy Dunkirk Units
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1 through 4, fromhaving to shut down because of
| ack of demand for their power.

Devel opi ng the capacity to nove the Dunkirk's
power capability downstate would protect the many
jobs that stand to be |lost as a result of closure.

A plan to repower Lovett and Bowline plants
and transmt their power downstate would benefit the
town of Haverstraw by replacing the jobs that were
| ost when the plants were retired, and woul d be
far nmore economi cal

This is really the wong project at the wong

And what nystifies ne is, at a tinme when
New York is taking real steps towards having an
energy infrastructure, and each day we're treated to
t hese new tantalizing prom ses of all these new
projects, and the repowering of existing projects,
this runs counter to what | thought was goi ng be
the direction this state was taking.

Those of you who sit on this panel have cone
a long way towards creating your own |egislative
master plan for energy. This just runs counter to
everything that all of you have worked for.

New York has to focus on supplying its own

power through in-state generation and transm ssion
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upgrades that ratepayers can afford.

We can't withstand being placed in a position
of relying on out-of-state, and in this case,
out - of -country, power conpanies, or put the
rat epayers and taxpayers at the risk of being
bur dened by price increases.

This really troubles ne, having renenbered
the California experience, that this is just an
opportunity to replay it: New York State being held
captive by an out-of-state or out-of-country power
entity with no real control on our part.

It's the wong project, for the wong tine,
and in the wong pl ace.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you very much,

M. Krener. W certainly appreciate the opinions
of the Reliable Energy Alliance.

You are very famliar with the New York
system

| would just ask if Senator Larkin had any
questi ons or comments?

SENATOR LARKIN:  You know, Jerry, we've
worked jointly on Indian Point for sone tine now.

And, you know, to nme, this looks |like a
vehicle to also close Indian Point.

Do you see it in that |ight also?
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ARTHUR "JERRY" KREMER: Well, | think those
peopl e who advocate closing Indian Point will reach
for whatever, grasp for whatever, straws they can
to get up to that magi ¢ nunber of 2,000 negawatts.

| think -- 1 think Indian Point has to be
| ooked at separate and apart fromthis, because
I ndi an Point has its own bona fides.

| think sone people mght think that this
project is to replace Indian Point.

| think it's a project that nopst
New York Staters will never get a benefit from
unl i ke I ndi an Point.

SENATOR LARKIN:  And do you think the
prices -- what do you think about the price of
energy with this, closing Indian Point and putting
this in?

Do you see any benefits that | don't see?

| don't see any.

ARTHUR "JERRY" KREMER: | don't consider this
repl acenent power for Indian Point in this region,
for the sinple reason, that power that's going to be
wi el ded to Astoria, Queens, could wi nd up being
wi el ded to Pennsyl vania, New Jersey; Vernont, which
is tal king about trying to close a plant there.

So, in the end, there's no guarantee that
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this stays in-state power. |It's going to goto
cust oner who can pay the price.

SENATOR LARKIN:  Thank you, Jerry.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

Senat or Carl ucci, anything?

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Well, just -- 1 just want
to thank you for being here.

And, you nentioned things that are really
near and dear to us here in North Rockland. You
t al ked about Bowl i ne and Lovett.

And, in your opinion, if you can summari ze
for us, why do you feel that, with this plan, that
we coul d not expect to ever get those online?

ARTHUR "JERRY" KREMER: Well, the point being
is, isif you're going to find ways to w eld power
down here fromout of the country, at whatever the
price of that power is, and where it's destination
ultimately goes, it just creates another source of
some type of excess power that's going be weld.

And the whole idea is, | don't have to tel
you about the devastation that the closing of those
pl ants has created for these |ocal comunities.

And anytime anybody introduces new sources of
power here in New York State, it's always an

opportunity for people to say: Wll, there's no




© 00 ~N oo o b~ w N P

N NN N NN P R PR R R R R R R
gag A W N P O © 0o N oo 0o M W N+ O

107

reason to go ahead and repower or resurrect a plant
t hat we' ve cl osed.

So the idea, it just adds to the political
excuses, and for the investor excuses, not to want
to support, you know, reopening those facilities.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Thank you.

SENATOR LARKIN:  Very inportant.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Assenbl yman Zebr owski ?

ASSEMBLYMAN ZEBROWSKI :  Thank you, Jerry, for
bei ng here today.

| couldn't have said it better nyself.

| just -- you know, | net with a group of
busi ness owners today, earlier, in Haverstraw.

And as we tal k about |ong-termgoals, and
tal k about perhaps retooling those facilities,
can't inmagine how a |ine going right past those
facilities, froma foreign country way north, could
possi bly help in our overall goal.

So, | want to thank you for the points that
you nade.

And, we had an Article 10 | aw that was
expired for several years, and worked very hard in
order to get it.

And, obviously, the point of an Article 10
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law, is to build right here in New York

So thank you.

ARTHUR "JERRY" KREMER: Yeah, I'min the
nessage of -- | started out with getting Article 10
renewed, as an author of the original law. But the
idea was, to get it renewed, and it took, |ike,
eight or nine years to get it renewed.

The nessage was, nore investnent in-state,
nore new facilities.

There are 16 communities now who are praying
and hoping for repowering of their facilities, for
fear of losing all that tax revenue, and for fear of
really being econom cally crushed.

The nessage we're sending to themis: Forget
about it.

SENATCOR LARKIN:  Wiich is bad for our
comunities, and bad for our econony.

ARTHUR "JERRY" KREMER: Exactly.

It's the wong nessage at the wong tine.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Assenbl ywoman, anyt hi ng?

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Jerry, thank you for
bei ng here.

| just want to note one thing: You represent
what | like. 1t's called "New York affordable

reliable electricity.”




© 00 ~N oo o b~ w N P

N NN N NN P R PR R R R R R R
gag A W N P O © 0o N oo 0o M W N+ O

109

That's what we want.

ARTHUR "JERRY" KREMER  You said it well.

ASSEMBLYWOMAN CALHOUN: | like the first part
t hat says "New York."

ARTHUR "JERRY" KREMER  Thank you.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you very much.

ARTHUR " JERRY" KREMER: Thank you very nuch

[ Audi ence appl ause. ]

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Qur next -- our next
invited witness is Gavin Donohue.

Gavin is the president of the
| ndependent Power Producers of New York

M . Donohue.

GAVI N DONOHUE: Thank you, Senat or.

Thank you for having the hearing, and asking
nme to be here today.

This is a tough panel to follow, after the
| ocal s and Assenbl yman [sic] Krener.

| have submitted formal testinmony to the
record, and it's very detailed. |1'mgoing to avoid
readi ng that today and goi ng t hrough details of
it.

But what | would like to say, from an
energy-policy standpoint, that this project doesn't

make any sense from an econom c standpoint, jobs
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standpoint, reliability standpoint.

| think you' ve all hashed over those issues
very well here today, so | won't spend a lot of tine
on that.

And we are where we are today, and the
Article 7 process, essentially, is conpleted.

So what do we do, going forward?

And, how do you, as |egislators, address
sone of these issues?

For those of you that were not at the
Sept enber 25th hearing, Don Jessone testified in
Western New York, and |'m going to quote sonething
he said in the testinony.

"The project is, and will remain, a privately
funded merchant project, as recognized, and
required, by federal and state agencies. This
nmeans, New York can use scarce resources to invest
i n other needed upgrades to its energy
infrastructure. It neans, econom c anal ysis shows
that the project is conpletely economc."”

What |'mtrying to get to today is the
“converter" conversation we had.

On its face, M. Jessone has said that the
project is a $2 billion project.

A converter is going to add probably
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$700 mllion to that project.

| think it's inmportant for this Conmttee and
| egislators to -- if you're going to say the
project is "nmerchant” before you even do the study
on the converter aspect of this, make sure that the
devel oper of the project, if this happened, is
responsi bl e for the costs of that converter. So,
that, therefore, adds to the cost of this project.

| think that's a point that has not been
t aken out today.

|"mnot sure where this is going to go, but,
as it relates to the converter station, this project
has been officially underway now for over
two years.

| " ve had many di scussions with the devel oper.

They rul ed out this "converter" discussion a
I ong tinme ago because of the cost.

| find it very suspicious that, at this
point, this "converter station" subject is comng up
now, when we're on the verge of a Conm ssion
deci sion on this project.

So, | think it's very inportant for you to
take that seriously, because | -- the timng of it
is -- it just does not snell good to ne.

So, anot her aspect that hasn't been di scussed
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today, is the shipper aspects of this power.

It's fine that TDI has said that they will be
a merchant project and use private noney.

It's a big acconplishnment to make that
comm tment, and hopefully they can live up to it, if
this wong-headed project is sited.

However, Senator O Mara, |ast week, wote a
letter to the Conm ssion, saying: You should
require the shipper of the generation on the line to
be required to those sane standards as TD .

So if you're going to turn around, and in the
PSC, and issue certificate, and you really want to
make sure that ratepayer aren't going to get hurt in
New York State, make sure the shipper of the line on
that electricity is required to adhere to those sane
st andar ds.

| can't enphasize that point enough.

Senator O Mara's letter is on the record. |
think it is an inportant piece of correspondence in
t hi s proceedi ng.

The -- you know, obviously, | was going talk
a | ot about em nent domain here, but that's been
tal ked about with the |ocals.

But, |I think I would close with an issue that

| think is inportant: It's your bill,
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Senat or Mazi arz, co-sponsored by Senator Larkin, and
Carl ucci, which was introduced by
Assenbl yman Morell e, on em nent domai n.

| believe very strongly in this |egislation.
| think it makes sense for New York State, because
we' re tal king about inporting power froma foreign
country.

It's hard enough in this state to conpete
anongst ourselves, but without a -- to have to
conpete with a subsidi zed governnent entity is a
very difficult proposition for New York businesses.

There's tal k of a special session com ng up
i n Al bany.

| woul d hope that the Senators here and the
Assenbl ynmen woul d make a priority to work with
Assenbl yman Morelle, call on Assenblyman Cahill, to
get involved in this, to nake this issue a paranount
concern in your special session, because | think
that, in the com ng nonths, this could be a rea
| egi sl ative answer to sonme of these issues that
we' ve tal ked about here today.

So with that, Senator, |'ll close.
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SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

Thank you very nuch, M. Donohue.

We appreci ate your attendance here today, and
your testinmony. And your testinony, in full, wll,
of course, be included in the record.

You know, you mentioned about this, what's
relatively new news, about a converter station to,
perhaps, utilize this power that would be conming in
in other areas of New York, besides New York City.

And | think M. Jessone indicated that that
woul d require sonme additional studies.

My recollection, I would ask you: Any
addi ti onal studies done outside the PSC
certification process really wouldn't have any
standi ng, woul d t hey?

GAVI N DONOHUE: No, they're neaningl ess.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: So -- so they would -- they
woul d have to anend their PSC filing, which | think
woul d delay this even longer, wouldn't it?

GAVI N DONCHUE:  Yes.

And as | sit here today, |'m unaware of any
specific or official request by themto anmend the
PSC proceedi ng, based on that prom se.

But a study done outside this, ny fear is,

that the Comm ssion could rule -- they neet once a
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nmonth. They could rule in Novenber, Decenber, or
January. And by the tinme they get these studies
done, the certificate is issued and the studies are
still not done.

So that is, | think, getting to the heart of
your issue.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

Senat or Larkin, any questions for
M. Donohue?

SENATOR LARKIN:  Thank you.

Gavi n, when you | ooked at the power
generators that we have down here, how do you sit
back and tell the public: W're going to send
somet hi ng from Canada, bypass you, go into
New York City?

Who are we benefiting?

GAVI N DONOHUE: Well, it certainly doesn't
benefit this area. You know, | think that the |ocal
constituency has made that case very well today.

It certainly doesn't benefit the |ocal power
producers that you have in the Hudson Vall ey,
because they are unable to conpete. And, it's a
difficult environment to conpete in anyways.

And, you know, it's, purportedly, to benefit

New York City ratepayers, and New York City
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rat epayers only.

And it's what | call a dunping of excess
hydropower into this state, to | ower electricity
rates in New York City.

And that's what the benefit is.

SENATOR LARKIN:  That's what | feel: The
bottomline is, New York Cty, and to hell with the
rest of the state.

GAVIN DONOHUE: That's certainly one way to
| ook at it.

SENATOR LARKIN: | apol ogi ze for ny | anguage,
but, sonetines you have to tell the truth

[ Audi ence appl ause. ]

SENATOR LARKIN: Do you believe that we have,
as ny col |l eague said before, about the possibilities
we have right now in the Hudson Valley, we could
provide all of the energy, if we would rise up and
say: W will do American products in Anerica, for
Aneri cans?

GAVI N DONOHUE: Onh, yeah, absolutely.

[ Audi ence appl ause. ]

SENATOR LARKIN:  Thank you, Gavin.

GAVI N DONOHUE: One of the things that |
would i ke to add to that, is that, you,

collectively, as the state | eaders, have nade a
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policy decision to make investnments in renewabl e
energy very inportant.

We have an obligation in this state to
bol ster our renewabl e infrastructure.

Ri ght now, today, we have about
1,400 nmegawatts of wind in Upstate New York. That
t echnol ogy cannot conpete, along with other
gener at ors.

So, | want you to know that this project,
because it starts in Canada, and goes through
New York State, and all the way to New York City,
does nothing to help acconplish our renewabl e
goals, which | knowis inportant to a | ot of
folks in this room

So that's another aspect that hasn't been

di scussed today, and | want you to be aware of that.

SENATCOR LARKIN:  But control of the switch
will be in Canada, yes or no?

GAVI N DONCHUE: Correct. Correct.

SENATCOR LARKIN: Canada will control that
sw tch?

GAVI N DONCHUE:  Ri ght .

SENATOR LARKIN:  Thank you.

GAVI N DONOHUE: And | just enphasize again,

that's an opportunity to put the obligation back on
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t he shi pper.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you, Senator LarKkin.

Senat or Carl ucci ?

SENATOR CARLUCCI: G eat.

Well, M. Donohue, | just want to thank you
for your testinony, for you're com ng here today.

And | would just echo what ny col |l eagues,
Senat or Larkin and Senator Maziarz, have said.

And you touch upon an interesting point, that
you are pretty certain that the energy savings
will not trickle up here to the Hudson Vall ey.

Coul d you el aborate on that nore?

We couldn't get an answer from previous
speakers on that.

GAVI N DONOHUE: Well, let me say sonething:

W don't believe in the "$2 billion" nunber.

What may be of benefit to the audience, is
there's a transmssion line that is comng in from
New Jersey right now, called the "HTP line." And it
is bringing in 600 megawatts of electricity,
underwat er, and goes 8 mles, fromthe New Jersey
border into 49th Street.

It has cost the New York Power Authority
$850 mllion.

And as we sit here today, it has no
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cust omers.

kay?

So if you're going to tell ne that you're
going to go 332 mles, through Lake Chanpl ain and
down Hudson River, from Canada, and it's only going
to cost $2 billion, those nunbers don't add up.

So, when you tal k about the econonics of
this, I think it's very inportant for fol ks that
want to see it, the PSC website has the PSC
breakdown and anal ysis of the London Econom c study
that M. Jessone tal ked about today.

And we al so have had an econom c expert that
we have introduced, about how we believe, and why we
bel i eve, these nunbers are purely exaggerat ed,
based on today's natural gas costs.

So, I'mnot trying to deflect your question,
but there's about 6 nmonths' worth of econom c
testimony on the PSC website, on the savings
i ssue.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Thank you.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Assenbl yworman Cal houn?

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Thank you, Gavin.

|"ve known Gavin for upwards of 20 years,
even t hough he's only 32.

GAVI N DONOCHUE:  Yeabh.
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[ Laught er. ]
ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN: Al t hough he | ooks

There is -- there are very few people in
Al bany that have the know edge of producing

el ectricity and power as nuch as Gavi n does.

So, I'mgoing to weigh heavily on what you've
sai d.

GAVI N DONOHUE:  Thanks.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  And | think it's very
i mportant.

| also very much |ike the idea, and everybody
in this roomshould know, there are alternatives.
It's called "solar,” which | have on ny house. And

it is also called "geothermal,"” which ny son has
bot h sol ar and geot her nal .

So, give us the opportunity to be in charge
of our own destinies when we can.

And | think it's very inportant that the
Publ i c Service Conm ssion serves the people of
New York State, and let's renenber that, because
they are there to serve you, and to serve us.

And, people like Gavin are there to be, he

wor ks for the | ndependent Power Producers.

These are people who are not your regul ated
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i ndustries. They are the people who are
i ndependent .

And, | just want to thank you very nuch for
bei ng here, and for your val uabl e testinony.

GAVI N DONOHUE:  Thanks, Assenbl ywonman.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

Assenbl yman Zebr owski ?

ASSEMBLYMAN ZEBROWEKI : | don't have any
further questions.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you very much.

GAVI N DONOHUE: Just before | close, could I
just ask the Commttee, that Senator O Mara's letter
to the Chairman of the Comm ssion be entered into
the record, so that you have that?

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Ch, absolutely, yes.

Matt will take care of that.

GAVI N DONOHUE: Thank you, Senat or.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you very mnuch.

Qur next witnesses are two |ocal elected
of ficials.

We have Geoffrey Finn, the town supervisor of
the town of Stony Point;

And, Howard Phillips, the supervisor of the
t own of Haverstraw.

Supervi sor Finn, we want to thank you for
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your hospitality here today, in allowng us to use
this room W very nuch appreciate it.

You obvi ously have an overabundance of
Littl e League achievers in your town.

[ Laught er. ]

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: | think you've run out of

room for banners here in this room
[ Laught er. ]

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: | only hope -- | only hope,
that not any of them ever defeated a team from
Nort h Tonawanda.

[ Laught er. ]

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN: If they haven't, they
will, George.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: That woul d not be a good
thing, | can tell you that.

[ Laught er. ]

CECFFREY FINN:  Well, we are certainly
| ooki ng for a bigger roomnext year, because we have
all intentions of adding nore banners next year,
that's for sure.

[ Laught er. ]
SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.
You can work it out who's going first. It's

your building, so | imagine --
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CGECFFREY FINN:  First of all, | just want to
t hank each of you for coming here today on this, to
our beautiful Stoney Point.

The | eaves have changed, and it's a great
time to be here in town.

It's not so nice out today, but that's what
this is about. This is a gloony day if we get
sonmething like this in our town, and we don't want
t hat .

Also, | want to thank everyone for con ng
here today.

Peopl e took time out of their busy schedul es,
out of their work schedul es and school schedul es,
to come here today. And this showi ng here today
really shows how much t hese peopl e care about our
town, and how much we want to keep this town in
ti ptop shape like we have it right now

| think I can speak for ny whol e town board
here today when | can say that we are 100 percent
against this project. That's not even a question.

This project creates zero jobs -- zero
| ong-term jobs.

Yes, there may be tenporary job com ng here,
but that's not what we're | ooking for here in

Stony Point. W are |ooking for |ong-termjobs




© 00 ~N oo o b~ w N P

N NN N NN P R PR R R R R R R
gag A W N P O © 0o N oo 0o M W N+ O

124

that are going to stinulate our econony.

W have -- actually, these -- this project
can affect two of our projects that we're trying to
get done at Stoney Point now, that will create jobs
and will stinulate our econony, one of them being a
300-unit condom ni um conpl ex | ocated on our
Hudson River. It's actually on one of the
properties -- it's that property right there,
actual ly, where the boats are.

One of our marinas is | ooking to put
two waterfront restaurants there as well.

This line is going to run right through
there, so, that is going to be a problem

Al so, we're working on anot her major project,
on Holt Drive. |It's in front of the planning board
this Thursday night. That project is -- again, it
was noticed, it was in this as well, earlier.

We cannot allow this to happen.

This is a project that is very simlar to a
project in Vero Beach, Florida, right now, that is
assessed at over $1 billion.

That's with a "B." $1 billion.

SENATOR LARKIN:  1.97.

CGEOFFREY FINN:  I'msorry?

SENATOR LARKIN:  1.97.
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GECFFREY FINN: 1. 97.

So, we'll go alittle higher than over a
billion.

kay?

This is -- | nmean, if we allow this conmpany

to come in here and do this, forget about the
$1 mllion that was nentioned earlier that we'd be
losing in revenue. W' d be |osing tens of
mllions of dollars over the years, if we
allowed this to happen, and where it creates a
probl em for us to build what we want to build here.
| think Ms. Casscles said it earlier, and
Senat or Larkin as well, and no disrespect to anyone
from Canada, but we live in the greatest country in
t he worl d.
W live in United States of Anmeri ca.
We know how to produce our own energy here.

We have the opportunities here in North Rockl and.

We have, our Lovett site has been nentioned earlier.

We have our Bowline site.

Let's create the energy here. Let's put our
peopl e back to work. Let's stinulate the econony
her e.

We certainly don't need a line that's com ng

from Canada, all the way to New York City, with
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[ Audi ence appl ause. ]

GEOFFREY FINN:  -- with no benefit to us.

As far as our em nent domain, | don't even
think that should be an option. W certainly don't
want people that nove to this town -- the Casscles
are a great exanple: here over 50 years, who have
lived here, raised their kids here and their
grandki ds here -- being pushed out.

This is their |and.

These are the people we protect here in
Stoney Point, and we will continue to do that.

Leave our town al one, |eave our property
al one, | eave our taxpayers al one.

We deserve to be treated here at -- |I'm
sorry, but M ss Cal houn nmentioned earlier, don't
desecrate our land. And that's exactly what they're
trying to do.

We don't need this here, we don't want it
her e.

So, pl ease, keep out.

W may be a snmall town in here at
Stony Point. W are the smallest in the county, but
we certainly won't be bullied, and we won't be

wal ked over.
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W are here, we will be loud, and we will be
hear d.

[ Audi ence appl ause. ]

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you very much,
Supervi sor Finn.

| can tell you that your representatives in
Al bany, Senator Larkin and Senator Carlucci, have
certainly expressed that to me as Chair of this
Commi tt ee.

Supervi sor Phillips, fromthe town of
Haver st raw.

HOMRD PHI LLIPS:  Well, first of all, thank
you very much, Senator Maziarz.

Let nme say, | had the opportunity of seeing
you on TV |l ast week, and you're as good |ooking in
person as you are on TV.

[ Laught er. ]

SENATOR LARKIN: | thought | was the
good- | ooki ng senator?

HOMRD PHI LLI PS: Senator Larkin, let ne
reiterate, it has just been an absolute pleasure to
have you com ng to Haverstraw, Stony Point,

North Rockland. W think it's a great opportunity.

Assenbl yman Zebr owski, thanks for that

conference today. It was very insightful
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Senat or Carlucci, Assenbl yworman Cal houn,
t hank you so much for this opportunity.

Let ne just give you sone past, let nme tel
you where we are.

Two years ago | wote a letter to the
Publ i c Service Comm ssion, when this first appeared
on ny desk, stating all of our concerns;
specifically, that we had power plants here in
North Rockl and, that we had sites here in
North Rockl and, that needed to be retooled. That we
actually had a site plan cone to fruition back in
2002, that was proposing a brand new Bowine 3. It
woul d have neant a trenendous possibilities, not
only for our assessnment base; for enploynent, both
construction jobs and pernanent jobs.

They wote to nme that it's very early in the
process; they would be getting back to us.

Wote to themagain a little nore than
six nmonths ago. They told ne that public
heari ngs woul d be held, and they woul d be
contacting us. They asked if | wanted to have a
heari ng at Haverstraw Town Hall. | said, "Please,
do so."

We had the hearing. | think it was back in

June. No one knew about it.
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As a matter of fact, the legal notice,
couldn't even find the legal notice. The only one
who was there -- | think Al Sanuels is here
today -- Al Samuel s was there, Susan Fil gueras was
there, and "The Journal"™ news reporter.

That's not how you address the public, that's
not how you get the nessage out to the public, on
what you want to do.

Recently, | think it was just tw days ago,
we have been informed that Governor Cuonp has
announced that he's going to be seeking an
addi tional 3,200 negawatts, and he's asking the
power industry to cone up with proposals.

Well, we've had a proposal already. W have
a site already.

Pardon ny expression, but fromthe Bow i ne
shores you could spit and hit the boroughs of
New Yor k.

W have a friendly energy plant that has been
proposed, a natural -gas-fired pl ant.

Now, GenOn, who is the new owner, is going to
be proposing it again, they're in the process of
proposi ng again, a 775-negawatt plant.

That will nean, during construction, 700 jobs

that are desperately needed in this Hudson Vall ey.
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We currently have the M Il enniumline that
comes right into the Bowine site.
Natural gas is so environnmentally friendly

that the em ssions, the "socks and knocks," are a
fraction of what cane out of these power plants
bef or e.

| just find it inconceivable that the
State of New York woul d consider taking power froma
foreign country.

Quys, the last time |I checked, the town of
Haverstraw and the town of Stony Point are | ocated
in the United States of Anerica.

We're open for business, and we would | ove
not hing nore than for the State of New York to cone
down and site sone new plants in our comunity.

| want to tell you what we're going through
ri ght now.

At a height in Haverstraw, these power plants
pai d sonewhere around $42 mllion in total tax.
They're down to now paying 10 1/2 mllion in tax.

The first time they could challenge their
assessment was about four years ago.

It was set by a Suprene Court judge, not the
t own assessor.

Since that tinme, the town assessor has
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dropped their assessnment over 50 percent.

Over 50 percent, you would think that would
be enough.

It isn't.

Last year, they pretty rmuch didn't run

The year before, they ran, maybe, about
15 days.

Everybody here, I"msure, is famliar with
depreciation, and they have the right to go and
depreciate the value of their plants.

But here's the thing, guys:

We could easily add to that 10 1/2, |ose
another 3 mllion.

We just closed three schools. W had nassive
| ayoffs in the school district.

We're | ooking for a continuing erosion of
bot h Haverstraw and Stony Point's assessnent roll.

Wen | tell you that this is the perfect tine
to come to our conmunities and begi n new generation,
this is probably the nost desperate tinme that we
coul d possibly have the State cone in and say: Hey,
guys, North Rockl and, when no one el se, no other
comunity, wanted these power plants --

SENATOR LARKIN:  And you took them

HOMARD PHI LLIPS: -- you said, "W'IlIl host
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t hem"

W have -- and pardon ne if | get anybody
upset -- the nost beautiful part of the
Hudson Val |l ey, guys; yet, we opened up our doors so
t hat everybody coul d have affordable electricity in
the entire Hudson Vall ey.

Lastly, to cone into a Revol utionary \War
cemetery is just inconprehensible to ne.

Many of us, | being one of them can trace
our forefathers back to the Revol utionary War, and
beyond.

You know, ny father would say to nme, it was
passed on from generation to generation, that his
great - gr andf at her woul d say: That we kicked the
English the (blank) back to Engl and."

| am very hopeful, that with your support,
your help, | can say to ny grandchildren: That we
ki cked t he Chanpl ai n- Hudson Power Express the
(bl ank) back to Canada.

Thank you very much

[ Audi ence cheers and appl ause. ]

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

Thank you.

Thank you, Supervisor Finn and

Supervi sor Phillips.
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| now open it up to questions, first, to
Senat or Lar ki n?

SENATOR LARKIN.  Well, | want to say, after
the lines for reapportionnent were drawn up, | get a
phone call fromtwo gentlenmen that are | ooking at
ne.

They got -- they don't have daggers today,
but that day they had 'em

And they sat down, and said: You want to be
part of this community, you have to hel p us address
the critical issues.

There were three or four each had, but both
of themcited on this as a negative in every
respect.

Yes, sonebody said: Well, there are sone
people that would like it.

What's wong with saying: W wll do?

You heard M. Krener, you heard
M. Gavin Donahue, and now you have two of your
el ected officials.

And | say this with all heart, because, when
t hey brought me into their room | was |ooking for

t he straps, because, when they said, "Sit down, we'd

like to talk to you,"” and | said, "Yes," they said,

"Wait a mnute. W'Il talk, and then you can talk."
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But they spoke about the honesty and the
integrity and the quality of life that they demanded
for the people that they represent in Haverstraw and
Stony Point, not as a joke, but as a reality.

And | think that we owe it to you to go back
and, Howard and Jeff, we've been working on sone
i ssues.

| don't represent you yet, but | really
bel i eve | do.

Thank you for com ng here today.

HOMARD PHI LLI PS: And thank you, Senator.

SENATOR LARKIN: It's very inportant.

GECFFREY FINN:  Thank you, Senator.

[ Audi ence appl ause. ]

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you, Senator.

Senat or Carl ucci ?

SENATCR CARLUCCI :  Well, | want to thank
Supervi sor Phillips and Supervisor Finn.

These two gentl enmen have worked tirelessly to
| ook out for one particular issue, and that's the
quality of life of our residents here in
Nort h Rockl and.

So, | want to thank you for that.

And | know that you've been working on these

issues for along tine, so this is nothing newto
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you.

And I, also, | just -- we tal ked about sone
of the good work that's been able -- that we've been
able to acconplish in the State Senate.

And thanks to Senator Maziarz with finally
getting Article 10 done, we're noving in that new
frontier of, hopefully, getting our power generation
up and running in North Rockl and.

And | want to thank both of you for working
towards this issue, and continuing to | ook out for
t he best interests of our residents.

And | think it's inportant, very inportant,
that your comnments are on the record, to nake sure
t hat we know, when we hear about the economc
benefits, or supposed benefits, of this project,
that we hear it juxtapose to what really will happen
when we dig down and we get to the nitty-gritty of
the localities.

So, thank you for being here, and thank you
for your commtnment to our comunity.

GECFFREY FINN:  Thank you.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ:  Senator Zebr owski ?

ASSEMBLYMAN ZEBROWBKI :  Thank you.

Just briefly, I don't have the pleasure of

representing Stony Point, but | think everybody on
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this panel, we feel |like we represent the whole
county, because our issues are so joined; and
specifically, they're even nore joined in this
respect, because the two towns share a school
district.

So what's happened with Lovett and what's
happened with Bow i ne, the people of Haverstraw and
t he peopl e of Stony Point have suffered through
t hat .

So, |I've been working with
Supervisor Phillips. | mean, there's not a day goes
by that we don't talk about this issue, along with
nmy col |l eagues, the two Senators and
Assenbl ywoman Cal houn, as wel | .

And | would just hate to see a project |ike
this bringing energy from Canada to short-circuit
everything, and all the steps that we've started to
make on this issue.

So, thank both you gentlenen for all the work
t hat you' ve done.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Assenbl yworman Cal houn?

ASSEMBLYWOMAN CALHOUN:  Thank you both for
bei ng here.

|"ve known you all a long tine, and | share

wi th you everything, except one comment:
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There's no question, the best part, and
best -1 ooki ng part of the Hudson Valley, is ny
district in West Point.

[ Laught er. ]

UNKNOWN SPEAKER: [It's a good thing you're
retiring.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Yeah.

[ Laught er. ]

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN: But | have to say,

t hat working for our people begins at home, and
that's what you're | ooking to do.

Lovett is down. Lovett has a |ocation that
can al so be utilized.

And, Bowline, | nmean, we've seen the horror
that came with the reduction in the val ues.

Anyt hing that we can do here, to bring up the
ratabl es for Haverstraw, Stony Point, and the schoo
district is vital.

So, | appreciate your being here today.

It's great to have you here, and, keep up the
good wor K.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you very much.

CGECFFREY FINN:  Thank you very much

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you, Assenbl ywoman.

[ Audi ence appl ause. ]
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SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Qur next witness is
M chael Twoney, fromthe Entergy Corporation

SENATOR LARKIN: He's got to go to a neeting.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Ch, |I'msorry.

M chael, I'msorry.

At Senator Larkin's request, we're going to
have Al Sanuel s.

| apol ogi ze.

M CHAEL TWOMVEY: | |ike Al.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: You like Al'?

So does Senator Larkin.

Sorry about that, Al.

Senat or Larkin had requested that. It was on
nmy sheet.

| apol ogi ze to M chael.

AL SAMUJELS: That's quite all right, Senator.

SENATCR MAZI ARZ: M. Sanuels.

AL SAMJELS: And since so nuch of what | was
going to say has been touched upon, Matt Nelligan of
your staff will be very happy to learn that it wll
be even briefer than | prom sed it yesterday.

[ Laught er. ]

AL SAMUELS: | truly thank you for com ng

down, and for each of you who | know so well and for

so | ong.
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Thank you for what you're doing here.

| have an interesting perspective, | believe,
and 1"'mgoing to offer it, in ternms of perhaps
sonmething a little different, the politics of what
we' re tal king about.

| have the privilege of being the president
and CEO of the Rockl and Busi ness Associ ation, but
al so serve our New York area. And | work with
Jerry, and | work with Gavin.

And, Nancy, as you said, | have no nore
respect for anybody in the state of New York
relative to their know edge of this subject, and
what we're discussing, than Gavin Donahue.

| agree with you.

But I'malso one of only two voting nmenbers
from Rockl and County for the Governor's Regi ona
Econom ¢ Regi onal Devel oprment Counci | .

And when we were put together, Bob Duffy,

Li eut enant Governor of New York State, welconed us,
and charged us with one m ssion: Jobs, jobs, jobs.

You've all used the term | know you have,
Senat or, "Jobs, jobs, jobs."

In the "Open For Business,” New York State's
gover nment approach to economic growh, there's just

a brief paragraph that I'd like to read into the
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record.

"It's time for a new operating nodel for
state governnent in order to stinulate real econonic
devel opnment statew de. Governor Andrew Cuonb has
proposed a new regi onal approach that is holistic,
targeted, and conprehensive, addressing regional
needs based on the input and gui dance of those who
know each regi on best."

And | would ask the menbers of the
Legislature to hold the Adm nistration to that with
regard to this issue.

Here in this region, in addition to the
Rockl and Busi ness Associ ati on, which has taken a
| ead position opposing the Chanpl ai n- Hudson proj ect,
t he Busi ness Council of Westchester; the Wstchester
County Associ ation; the Hudson Val |l ey Gat eway
Chanber of Commerce; interestingly, the Bronx
Chamber of Commerce; the African-Anmerican Men of
West chester, have all put their name to docunents,
stating: This is not in the best interests of our
regi on.

My supervisor, Howie Phillips, just shared
with you information about the GenOn facility.

We al so have in the Hudson Valley, in

Waywayanda, a 650-nmegawatt facility. W have --
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it's the CPV project;

We have in Dover, in Dutchess County, the
Cricket Valley project, 1,000 negawatts.

Add those two to the 775 for GenOn -- clean
gen on the Hudson, powered by Bowine 3, as it's
known -- we can produce in the Hudson Vall ey,
2,425 nmegawatts of clean energy, Hudson Vall ey,
New York State generation, and jobs.

Yest erday, the blueprint for the Governor's
Energy H ghway was made public, and it's very
di sappointing, relative to the Hudson Vall ey.

| do not see that the Hudson Valley is slated
to get assistance in new generation.

| recogni ze the inportance of addressing
transm ssion issues first, which is what | read --

And | will admit to you, | read this on an
i Pad that doesn't give you the full screen, so |
was shuttling back and forth, and I m ght have
m ssed sone things.

-- 3,200 negawatts.

We can generate 2,425 right here in the
Hudson Val | ey.

In addition to the 700 jobs that
Supervi sor Phillips nentioned, we have anot her

600- pl us jobs that would be avail able for the
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construction of the Wawayanda and the Dover
facilities.

We woul d have over 1,600 union jobs right
here in the Hudson Valley, our nen and woren
bui l ding this.

And when those facilities were conpl eted, or
are conpl eted, we would have 75 to 100 full-time,
hi gh- payi ng jobs, nmany of them al so uni on because
you' d have the operating engi neers invol ved.

Now, | know that when it cones to jobs, jobs,
j obs, as the Lieutenant Governor charged us with in
t he Econom ¢ Devel opnment Council, construction jobs
are considered tenporary and they don't have the
same significance as full-tinme jobs.

And 75 to 100 may not sound |i ke nmuch, but as
you all know, these plants are so highly automated
and conputerized, that you don't need the same kind
of manpower that you m ght have needed nmany years
ago. But, you have a very high level that's
required, technical |evel, of the people there.

Those woul d be hi gh-paying jobs for people
who live in our area, the Hudson Vall ey.

And |I'm here not just as an advocate for
Stony Point --

|'ma resident of North Rockl and, but not
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Stony Point. | live in Haverstraw, obviously.

-- but also for the Hudson Vall ey.

The Governor charged ne with a
responsibility, as he did all of us on the regional
councils, of being advocates for our region.

| am here before nenbers of the Legislature
totell you, | take that very seriously.

Chanpl ai n- Hudson belies what | was charged
wi th, and what the Administration said they wanted
from us.

We shoul d not be outsourcing our energy.

We shoul d not be outsourcing our future.

There is no need to go outside and give
regul atory authority to Canada, when we have the
ability to produce nore -- or alnbst as much
generation here in the Hudson Valley as the
Energy Hi ghway plan is recomrendi ng i s needed
through its efforts: 3,200 negawatts.

We can deliver 2,425; over 1,600 union jobs
during a three-year period for each of the
facilities, and then 75 to 100 full-ti e,
hi gh- payi ng j obs.

W need to rebuild New York

We shouldn't be doing it by helping to

rebuild portions of Canada.
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And | ask you, please, to consider that when
you have to make decisions in Al bany relative to
this project.

Chanpl ai n- Hudson is not the way to help
New Yor k grow.

We can do it here in the Hudson Vall ey, and I
ask you to pl ease consider that.

Thank you.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you very much.

[ Audi ence appl ause. ]

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you, M. Samuels.

Senat or Larkin, any questions or conments?

SENATOR LARKIN:  No, A, | just wanted to say
that | appreciate you com ng here.

| know you cancel ed a couple of nmeetings to
be here with us today.

But, | like the perspective that you're
rem nding us that jobs is a key issue. That energy
is not sonething just for today; it's for tonorrow,
and for our future.

And when we're tal king about jobs, you and
your associates identify those jobs that are here
now, and here in the future.

W have no guarantee, when we're doing --

we' re dealing here, you know, soneone says: Well,
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t hey' re Canadi ans.

That's a foreign country.

The last tine | |ooked at it, | was born in
New York, and I'ma New York resident. |'ma
resident of the United States of Anerica.

And | think we have an obligation to build
within, to protect the future, and |I thank you for
hel pi ng us.

AL SAMUELS: Thank you, sir.

[ Audi ence appl ause. ]

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

Senat or Carl ucci ?

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Thank you, Al, for being
here, and thank you for the testinony, and working
your schedule to be here.

You nentioned the 2,425 nmegawatts, and that
sounds extrenely exciting.

Can you just talk tous a little bit nore
about where those are com ng from

| know you nentioned Dover --

AL SAMUELS: Sure.

SENATCR CARLUCCI: -- and then --

AL SAMUJELS: You know, of course, now about
the Bowl i ne project, and that 775.

| n WAawayanda - -
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| believe that's Slate HiIl, Nancy?

Yeah.

-- CPV is planning 650 negawatts.

SENATOR LARKI N:  Yes.

AL SAMUELS: And just |ast week, we received
requests for support, letters to be sent to the
Governor and to nenbers of the Legislature.

Certainly, Senator Mziarz, | know you're
getting hit with a |lot of them because they cane
fromAl Sidenman's [ph.] group --

SENATOR LARKIN:  They' ve got big shoul ders
there, Al

AL SAMJELS: -- the construction contractors.

SENATOR LARKIN:  They got bi g shoul ders.

Look at them

AL SAMUELS: Ron Hicks, who, for four years
was the head of the econom c devel opnent agency here
i n Rockl and County.

And | know that we all have great respect for
Ron.

He's now working for Mark Molinaro in
Dut chess County.

He assured ne that the Cricket Valley
project, which is 1,000 negawatts, is positively

permtted, and these folks are also ready to nove.
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So you add it all together, it's 2,425, and
that's a | ot of megawatts that can be produced in
three counties of the Hudson Vall ey.

And by the way, until the transm ssion |ines
are cleared so that the bottleneck no | onger exists,
bl ocki ng the transm ssion from Upstate New York
we' re under the bottl eneck.

GenOn can be built, and delivered directly to
New York City, if that's what New York State wants
to do. It doesn't have to worry. |It's below the
bot t | eneck.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: And just a clarification:
The 100 jobs -- 75 to 100 jobs, that's specifically
for the Bow ine project?

AL SAMJELS: No, sir.

SENATOR CARLUCCI : Okay?

AL SAMIJELS: It's 25 for Bow i ne.

It's, roughly, 25 to 40 jobs in each
facility.

So if you take it at the m ninum of 25 for
each, but 1I'm--

The Cricket Valley project, having nore
megawatts, will require a little bit nore.

The CPV project a little bit |ess.

So, it's 75 to 100; but, 75, you could use
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t hat as a base nunber.

SENATOR CARLUCCI : kay.

AL SAMUELS: 25 for each plant.

SENATOR CARLUCCI : kay.

Thank you.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Assenbl yworman Cal houn?

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Just, thanks for
bei ng here.

A, you have really devel oped ever since you
were with us at Orange County.

l"'mtrying to be funny.

But --

AL SAMJELS: Those were horse businesses.
There was a different kind of energy.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN: | know. Ckay.

[ Laught er. ]

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  The bottomline is,
it's great to have sonebody who under st ands.

You know how pleased | amthat you are on the
regi onal econom ¢ council.

W all sit as quasi-nmenbers, or ad hoc
menbers, but, you're right, if we can develop it
here, we don't need to go sonmewhere el se, or bring
sonewhere el se in.

Thank you very much
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SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you, Assenbl ywoman.

Assenbl yman Zebrowski indicating he does not
have any questi ons.

Thank you very nuch, M. Samnuels.

AL SAMUELS: Thank you, sir.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: W will also note for the
record that, unlike Senator Carlucci and nyself, you
remenbered to wear your Purple Heart pin today.

Senat or Carlucci and nyself will not able to
live this down for a long tine.

SENATOR LARKIN: Boy, they're going to suffer
for this, A .

AL SAMJELS: Believe nme, | know Billy well.

| wear it to bed, and you know what? | don't
wear a shirt when | go to bed.

It hurts like hell, but | wear it, Billy.

[ Laught er. ]

SENATCR MAZI ARZ: Senator Larkin wal ks around
t he Senate chanber, asking everyone: Were's your
Purple Heart? Were's your Purple Heart?

M ke, I'msorry.

M ke Twoney, from Entergy.

M ke.

M CHAEL TWOMEY: Good afternoon

Senat or Mazi arz, Senator Larkin, Senator Carl ucci
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Assenbl ywoman Cal houn, and Assenbl ynan Zebr owski .

| appreciate the opportunity to appear before
this Comm ttee.

| amthe vice president of external affairs
for Entergy.

W are the -- one of the |argest nuclear
operators in the United States. W own and operate
11 nucl ear power plants in New York, Massachusetts,
Vernont, M chi gan, Arkansas, Louisiana, and
M ssissippi. And, we provide managenment support
services for a twelfth unit owned by the
Nebraska Public Power District.

As part of the electric deregulation in
New York, Entergy purchased Indian Point Unit 3, and
the Janes A Fitzpatrick unit in Oswego, New York
fromthe New York Public -- excuse nme -- the
New Yor k Power Authority, back in 2000.

We al so purchased Indian Point Unit 2 from
Con Edi son in 2001.

In the last ten years, we've invested nore
than a billion dollars in upgrades to the New York
facilities.

Wth these three nucl ear generating
facilities, we are the | argest independent power

producer in the state of New York, and we have
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approximately 2,000 full-tinme enpl oyees, as well as
hundreds of part-tinme and contract enployees during
refuel i ng out ages.

There are substantial econom c benefits from
the operation of these facilities.

W pay 300 -- excuse nme -- $130 million in
full-time annual enpl oyee payroll, nore than
$350 million in annual |ocal purchases, $75 mllion
i n annual property-tax paynments and
val ue- shari ng- agreenent paynments to state and | oca
governnents, and approximately $2 mllion in annual
charitabl e contributions.

| filed testinony that is not terribly
extensive, but you' ve been here a long tine this
norning, so | won't read through the whol e
t esti nony.

| just want to nake a coupl e of points.

Nunber one, this project, this
Chanpl ai n- Hudson Express Power project, is not
needed.

At best, according to the New York | SO
reports, this was -- this project is one of several
alternative projects that m ght be needed if certain
t hi ngs happen in the future.

And based on the analysis that we've done,
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this project is not the nost cost-effective project
under any reasonabl e scenari o.

As numerous ot her fol ks have tal ked about,
the project is grossly uneconom c.

According to the devel opers, the project wll
have cost at |east $2.5 billion.

Now, they used the "$2.2 billion" figure, but
they al so agreed in the hearing before the
Publ i c Service Conmm ssion, that there's at |east
$346 million of upgrades that have to be done on the
Canadi an si de.

That gets to you $2.5 billion.

There was a little bit of discussion here
today about: Well, is it really $11 billion?

And | think if you | ook at the total cost of

the project, you could very well get to $11 billion.
And after all, whoever buys the power over
this line will, in fact, pay the total cost. They

won't get to pay only the partial cost.

But, whether the project nunbers are accurate
remains to be seen.

Usi ng their own nunbers, though, you can get
a very sinple exanple of what the cost of this
proj ect is.

The average price difference between power
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sold in New York -- energy, excuse nme -- energy sold
in New York and energy sold at the New York-Canadi an
border is about a $10 difference.

It's approxi mtely $10 cheaper to buy energy
up at the New York-Canadi an border than it is to buy
it in New York City.

The cost of this project, for the
transportation, if you use their own
"$2 1/2 billion" nunber, that becones $51 a negawatt
hour just to build the line, to address a
$10- per - negawat t - hour cost differential.

So who woul d pay $51 a negawatt hour to
address a $10 cost differential ?

And that's where the uneconomni c nature of
this project cones in.

It's a little bit like, you're going to pay
$5 a gallon for gas in New York Cty, but you can
buy it for $4 a gallon in Québec. And sonebody
says: | can sell it to you cheaper, but you got to
pay ne $5 a gallon to deliver it down in
New York City.

How does that make sense?

SENATCOR LARKIN:  No sense at all.

M CHAEL TWOMEY: And that's what we're

dealing with here.
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And the concern that we have is, you can have
an uneconom c proj ect.

| f somebody wants to spend five dollars to
deliver five-dollar gas, when it could be bought for
four, that's -- using their own noney, that's fine.

In this case, what we're concerned about is,
t hrough this process, we have pushed on the
devel opers to agree that they won't try to set up a
deal where they sell the power at $50 a negawatt
hour, $100 a negawatt hour, $150 a negawatt hour, to
sonme State entity in New York, and that those costs
end up being borne by custoners in New York

And our main concern about this, quite
frankly, is Fitzpatrick. The Janes A Fitzpatrick
unit is one of those upstate generators that m ght
be adversely affected by this line.

So we're here, and we participated in the
New Yor k Public Service Conm ssion proceedi ng,
because we want to rmake sure that if sonebody is
going to build this Iine, spend too nuch, end up
with a deal that's bad, that they have the
consequences of that bad deal, not the customers in
New York, and it doesn't end up bei ng subsidi zed so
as to undercut the other potential projects and

exi sting generators.
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And | think on that |ine, perhaps ny | ast
point is, this $650 mllion in savings? | think
it's inmportant to understand how that $650 million
in savings is calculated, and this is all in the
testinmony in front of the Public Service Conm ssion.

The devel opers not arguing that you can save
$650 mllion conpared to current plants, current
ener gy production.

What they're saying is, if you built a new
plant, it would cost X. A new -- brand new CCGT
line, a CCGI power plant, that, quite frankly, the
mar ket won't support today.

That's why you' ve got these projects that
peopl e want to build, that they haven't been able to
get off the ground.

I f you could build that new power plant, this
is the -- what this |ine would save you conpared to
t hat new power plant.

They' re not saving you noney conpared to what
you al ready have.

And | think that's an inportant point.

It's a little bit Iike:

You have a car, it runs great. You are
not -- you're not |ooking to buy a new car.

And sonebody says: | can save you noney by
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selling you a new car.

And you say: Ceez, how does that work?

And they say: Well, it's |ess expensive than
this other car that you also aren't going to buy.

And | think, when you | ook at the nunbers,
you see that the $650 m | lion savings requires you
to make sone assunptions that really are not
reasonabl e.

And, that concludes ny discussion, unless
there are questi ons.

| do want to say that I|ndian Point,
obviously, is one of the units -- two of the units
that we own. We have enjoyed significant support in
this community.

We don't have 100 percent support.

Rarely does anybody have 100 percent support,
but we do have significant support. And it's
i nportant support, and we appreciate it very rmnuch.

And | thank you for letting ne speak today.

SENATOR LARKI N:  Davi d?

Go ahead.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Thank you, M chael, for
bei ng here, and for testifying.

Just some points of clarification.

Entergy, as you stated, is the |argest




© 00 ~N oo o b~ w N P

N NN N NN P R PR R R R R R R
gag A W N P O © 0o N oo 0o M W N+ O

157

provi der of energy in the state of New York

M CHAEL TWOVEY: We're the |argest
i ndependent power producer.

NYPA, obviously, owns sone generating
facilities itself, but they're a State entity.

We don't generally conpare us --

SENATOR CARLUCCI: And how many negawatts?

M CHAEL TWOVEY: W generate about
2,650 nmegawatts, between the three.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: 2, 6507?

M CHAEL TWOMEY: About 2, 650.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Ckay. And what percentage
of that is nuclear power?

M CHAEL TWOMEY: It's all nucl ear power.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Now, this Chanpl ai n- Hudson
Power Express line, how would that affect the
viability or the future of Indian Point?

M CHAEL TWOVEY: You know, quite frankly,
don't really think that this has a big effect on
| ndi an Poi nt.

W are, and we've historically described
ourselves, as a relatively | owcost provider.

SENATOR LARKI N:  Yes.

M CHAEL TWOMEY: |If this Chanpl ai n- Hudson

Express line were to conme in, it would probably
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underm ne the econom cs of the higher-cost producers
in the Hudson Valley and al ong the I|ine.

And I'm not saying we'll be the |ast one
standing, but I don't think that this is a real
threat to Indian Point. And, quite frankly, it's
not a replacenment for Indian Point.

The electrical grid, it's a matter of
physi cs, requires a certain anount of generation to
be near the | oad.

You can't run an extension cord to Canada, or
to Pennsyl vani a, and adequately provide electric
service in the city of New York, for exanple, or in
t he Lower Hudson Vall ey.

You' ve got to have enough generation near the
| oad to bal ance the system

And a transm ssion |line to Canada doesn't
reduce the need for electric generation in the
Lower Hudson Vall ey.

| f anything, you might have to build the |ine
and build new generation, if, for sone reason,
| ndi an Point were retired.

| always like to take the opportunity when
I"'min front of any legislative body, to rem nd
everyone that we have no intentions to cl ose

| ndi an Poi nt.
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We are going through a |license-renewal
process under the federal |aw.

That |icense-renewal process, we get to
continue to operate the plant regardl ess of how | ong
it takes to conclude the |icense-renewal process.

So, the licenses, as often reported, have a
2013-t0-2015 dates on them

We continue to operate as |long as the
Nucl ear Regul atory Conmi ssion proceedi ngs are
pendi ng.

We just had the beginning of the first
hearings in that case, on Cctober 15th. And, it's
uncertain howlong it will take for those hearings
to eventually conclude, and for an order to be
i ssued by the NRC

The only exanple we have to draw from is
that we also own the Pilgrimplant in Massachusetts.
And fromthe date of the first hearings in that
case, in the NRC, to the issuance of the |icense,
was four years.

So, | don't knowif it will take four years
from now.

They only had two contentions to litigate in
Pilgrim

We have fifteen.
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| don't knowif it will take 7 1/2 times as
| ong, or whether it will take about the sane anpunt
of time, but | think, conservatively, we think it
will take at |east four years-plus in order to
concl ude those proceedi ngs.

And, we will continue to operate throughout.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Senator, just a foll ow up.

You state that part of the reason why it
won't affect Indian Point is because it's not |ocal
generati on.

M CHAEL TWOVEY: Well, two things.

It's local generation, and that's why we
don't viewit as a real substitute. W don't view a
transm ssion line as a substitute for generation.

Your specific question was: How do we think
this line will affect Indian Point?

And | think that the point is, we have a
relatively I ow cost to produce. And we -- that's
the way we've described ourselves, as a | ow cost
provi der.

| f this Chanpl ai n- Hudson |ine cones in and
makes the econom cs worse for the existing
generators, it would be nmy expectation that those
peopl e who have hi gher costs than we do will run

into trouble first, and we woul d be anong the | ast
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to run into trouble.

So, | don't personally viewthis line -- |
nmean, it's grossly uneconomc, it's unwise, and it's
unnecessary.

But | don't think, that even if it got built,
and even if sonebody convinced a New York State
entity to sign a contract for $150 a negawatt hour
for the output, I don't think that that affects our
ability to continue to nake Indian Point a real
econom ¢ value to the fol ks of New York

SENATOR CARLUCCI: And how do you see the
nunber that we heard before fromA Sanuels, the
head of the Rockland Busi ness Associ ation, that
"2,425" nunber of locally generated power, how does
t hat inpact Indian Point?

M CHAEL TWOMEY: Well, a lot of that
generation is north of what we cal
"the bottl eneck."

| think that you'll see an opportunity for
that power to be sold north, west, and east,
per haps, of, well, Indian Point.

New York City has a | ocation, where, behind
it, and to the south, is the Atlantic Ccean. And
you can't build generation out in the ocean. And,

you can't -- we don't have any significant
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generation on Long Isl and.

So you' ve got a huge | oad pocket in
New York City that has to be served by generation

The generation that is closest to
New York City, and we believe we are cl ose enough
will continue to be needed even if you build
addi ti onal generation further out.

You know, we like to say that Con Ed, from
whom we bought the plant, did a very good job of
| ocating Indian Point where they located it.

It's where an engi neer would put it.

I f you want to serve significant load in
New York City, that's the right place to put a power
pl ant .

And t hey did.

And, so, | think that the additiona
generation that would conme in, perhaps north, a
little west, a little east, of Indian Point wll
certainly add to the generation footprint of the
st at e.

| don't think it's a significant conpetitive
threat for Indian Point, because |I think we wll
continue to be able to sell our product.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: Ckay. Thank you.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.
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Senat or Lar ki n?

SENATOR LARKIN: M ke, in reading your
testinmony, there's a couple of lines there that get
nme, on page 3, on the second paragraph. It says:

"The project stated in its Energy H ghway
Initiative subm ssion that it will enter into a
35- to 40-year contract w th Hydro- Québec, or other
entity, for a mgjority of the line as the anchor
tenant."

What does that say to the United States of
Anerica?

Who is the other tenant?

Who are we going to be dealing with hal fway
down the road?

M CHAEL TWOMEY: Well, we don't know for
sure, but what -- you know, this is an interesting
poi nt, because one of the early criticisns of this
line, when it was constructed, and, quite frankly,
think it's related to the experience we've had with

HTP.

You know, HTP line was built, and there was a

contract signed with NYPA
And as M. Donohue testified, there's no
custoners for the line.

The Chanpl ai n- Hudson |ine is proposed, and
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there's concern that they're going seek a contract
directly with NYPA, or sone other |large State
entity, to pay an above-nmarket rate.

They decided to structure their deal a little
differently, so, there's no request by
Chanpl ai n- Hudson to contract directly with New York

What it appears they're proposing to do, is
they're going to sign a contract w th Hydro- Québec,
and then Hydro-Québec is going to ask for a
contract --

SENATOR LARKIN:  Wth New York

M CHAEL TWOMVEY: -- with New York.

And that's why, if you | ook at the
Energy Hi ghway subm ssion, and this is alittle
further down on page 3:

"HQ acknow edged in its Energy H ghway
Initiative subm ssion that New York State nust
"work creatively' to recognize the 'significant
val ue' of its power."

SENATCOR LARKIN: Does this nmean that we're
going to have to subsidize a foreign country again
to give us power?

M CHAEL TWOMEY: | believe those are code
words for: You need to give nme a good contract

above market in order for ne to build the |ine.
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And ny experience with these kinds of deals
is, if the project is such a great deal --

SENATOR LARKIN. Wiy do you need --

M CHAEL TWOMEY: -- you don't need a 40-year
guaranteed contract in order to get it built.

SENATCR LARKIN:  Thanks, M chael .

Thank you.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

Assenbl ywoman Cal houn?

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Yes, | have a couple
of questions, and then a conment.

It's al ways been ny understanding that, in
some cases, you have to provide your generation
fairly close to where you're going use it --

M CHAEL TWOMEY: Right.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN: -- because there's a
| oss as the electrical current travels.

M CHAEL TWOMVEY: Right, line | oss.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  When you' re com ng
down, this project that's proposed, would it not
| ose substantial ampunts of its electrica
generation as it travels down under the Hudson River
and into the | ands here?

M CHAEL TWOVEY: |'m going caveat mny response

by acknow edging, first of all, that I was an
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Engl i sh maj or.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Ch, did | say
somet hi ng wr ong?

M CHAEL TWOMEY: No, no.

[ Laught er. ]

M CHAEL TWOMVEY: |'m not an engi neer, but
believe the answer is: This is a direct-current
l'ine.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Ckay.

M CHAEL TWOVEY: There's alternating current
and direct current. And you don't have line | oss on
a direct-current |ine.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Ckay.

M CHAEL TWOVEY: And, so, they're going to
run this direct-current |line from Canada, which
addresses -- it addresses your excellent concern
about line loss, but what it also neans is, that
power plants along the way can't take advantage of
the |ine.

And that's one of the very serious issues
that we have with this facility, particularly the
James A. Fitzpatrick facility that we own in Oswego.

One of the problens that has been di scussed
in New York over the |last couple of years, is that

you' ve got an opportunity for wi nd generation, for




© 00 ~N oo o b~ w N P

N NN N NN P R PR R R R R R R
gag A W N P O © 0o N oo 0o M W N+ O

167

exanple, in Upstate New York.

Just from a topography standpoint, that's
where the wind blows, that's where you need to build
the wwndm || s.

You woul dn't have as nuch success building a
windm |l in Stony Point.

kay?

But, the problem has been: How do you get
the wi nd power down to the place that has the |oad?

So, you've got one place in the state that
you can generate the power, but it's far fromthe
parts of the state that really need the power.

A direct-current |ine neans that you
absol utely cannot use that facility to bring you
Wi nd power.

What you really need is upgrades to the
alternating-current system the AC system

And, in fact, the Energy H ghway bl ueprint
that was issued yesterday tal ks about i nprovenents
to the alternating-current systemin order to
facilitate that kind of renewabl e generation.

So this line not only doesn't make econonic
sense, it doesn't do anything to pronote the use of
renewabl e energy in the way that many people in

New Yor k have proposed shoul d be done.
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ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Further questi on,
then: |If you were to do sonme kind of a station in
t he Kingston area, has been tal ked about, would that
then, fromthat point, on, have | oss of power
because it would be on an AC?

M CHAEL TWOVEY: If you built a new
transm ssion |ine?

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  Yeah.

Well, there was tal k about accessing it
there, so that there would be availability of power
on its way down.

M CHAEL TWOVEY: Yeah, once they
i nterconnect -- once you interconnect to the
AC system you can take advantage of it.

But just as a matter of electrical delivery,
' mnot sure that the New York | SO has studied that
Ki ngston tie-in --

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN: | think it's recent.

M CHAEL TWOMEY: -- what the consequences
woul d be if you did that, because, you know, the
el ectrical systemdoesn't follow directions. You
know, the el ectrons go wherever physics tells them
to go.

And once you hook up this |ine and you' ve got

all this hydropower, or whatever the power source
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is, coming dowmn from Canada, it's not clear what the
effect will be when you tie into the AC system

And by the way, one of the clains in this
case has been, that this is great, you know, clean
hydropower, and that's why we should enbrace this
facility.

But when pressed during the hearings to
commt that it would be 100 percent hydropower, even
if you were in favor of it, they have been unwilling
to do that even

And they do have nuclear plants in Canada,
and they have coal plants and they have ot her kinds
of plants in Canada, that could be the source of the
power .

So then you really get into a conversation
about: Wiy am | going to buy the sane exact kind of
power that | can manufacture here in New York, from
Canada?

You m ght find soneone who says: GCeez, |
| ove hydropower, because it's better for the
envi ronmnent .

But there's no guarantee you're going to get
hydropower on this line, as the project's been
pr oposed.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN: MWy comrent is,
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t hat --

And I'mnot running for office again. |'m
retiring.

-- | have spent four trips to Indian Point,
and | have conme out of that facility extrenely
confident of its safety, of its efficiencies.

And ny reason for saying this is because,

t hose of you who live closer to it need to be
assured that your safety is there, and that a
tsunam is not going to happen on the Hudson River,
and, you're not going to get a plane going into the
towers, because they already did a trial run, and
took a plane into a concrete structure.

|"monly saying this so you don't ever |ose
sl eep on the fact that Indian Point is there.

In fact, what you should be doing is thanking
the fact that it is there, because it keeps your
costs sonewhat down, and it gives you reliable
servi ce.

End of being on the soapbox.

M CHAEL TWOVEY: | appreciate that conment
very rmuch

And | will tell you that we take the
obligation to provide safe and secure power

generation at Indian Point very seriously.
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We believe that it is anmong the nost robust,
secure, safe facilities in the United States.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN: | woul d urge --

M CHAEL TWOVEY: And we | ose sleep over it so
t hat everyone el se doesn't have to.

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  But | woul d urge the
| ocal officials who are here, take the opportunity
to go down, spend three or four hours, and that way
you can cone back, and you'll either find that
that's not so, or you will find it's their belief.

But, it's inportant for the well -being,
peopl e's enotional well-being, in an area.

M CHAEL TWOVEY: | agree.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you very much,
Assenbl ywonan.

Thank you very nmuch be, M. Twoney.

We appreciate your testinony here today.

M CHAEL TWOVEY: Thank you

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Qur next testinmony will be
by Annie Wl son of the Sierra Cub
Atl antic Chapter.

Good afternoon.

ANNI E WLSON: Hello.

| just spent an hour and fifteen m nutes

getting dizzy in a taxi, looking for this place.
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Wel |, thank you very much for this
opportunity, the invitation to coment --

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

ANNI E WLSON: -- on the Chanpl ai n- Hudson
Power Express proposal.

And, 1I'm Annie WI son.

|"ma representative of the Atlantic Chapter
of Sierra Cub, and, | chair the energy conmttee
for the New York City group

And, the Atlantic Chapter has approxi mately,
oh, | suppose, about 38,000 nenbers in the state of
New Yor k.

And, | would first state that, in general
the Sierra Club believes that New York State needs
to support expanded in-state renewabl e energy
devel opnent, coupled with energy-conservation and
energy-efficiency progranms, in order to conbat the
worse effects of climte change.

New Yor k shoul d not underm ne these goals or
export its environnmental problens through
transm ssion |lines that support the devel opnent of
destructive Canadi an hydropower on virgin rivers.

This transm ssion |ine also serves as a
denonstration pilot project.

There are no systens, such as this proposed
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project, under -- close to 300 mles, under a river,
anywhere on the planet.

And, it seens |like one of the notivations for
this project is as a denonstration project, so that
there could be pronotion for this type of
t echnol ogy, anywhere in the world, to avoid the
construction of transm ssion |lines over |and.

And, so, we're |ooking at the possibility of
developing -- it could be the devel opnent of these
type of systens in rivers all over Africa,

South Anerica, and anywhere el se.

So that's sonething that, you know, once it's
made in New York, it could be made anywhere.

And, we're very aware of that potential and
that could explain sone of the notivation for this
project, and it's enornous expense and its PR and
its outreach, unlike anything we've cone across in
guite some tinmne.

We have many concerns with the transm ssion
line, including the lack of reliability, the dubious
econoni ¢ benefits, the negative environmental
i npacts associated with the cable route, and issues
whi ch cost to ratepayers, which all happen to be in
direct contradiction to the objectives of the

recently proposed New York Energy H ghway
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Initiative.

As you know, yesterday, the Governor received
t he New York Energy Hi ghway bl ueprint, produced by
an energy interagency task force, including New York
Power Authority, New York State Departnent of
Envi ronnent al Conservation, New York Public Service
Comm ssion, New York State Energy Research
Devel opnent Authority, and the Enpire State
Devel opnent Corp

What's interesting, in reviewing this quick
bl ueprint earlier today, is that there's no nention
of this project. And that the congestion corridor
is actually referred to as a possible alternating
current line, 1,000 negawatts.

And on page 38 of the blueprint for this
Energy Hi ghway report, | will quote fromthis, that:

"The AC electric transm ssion systemis the
backbone of a reliable transm ssion system

"The AC system pronotes reliability through
its ability and flexibility to respond to the
energenci es on the system

"“Unlike the direct current, or, DC
transm ssion |ine" --

Wi ch is the Chanpl ai n- Hudson Power Express

pr oposal .




© 00 ~N oo o b~ w N P

N NN N NN P R PR R R R R R R
gag A W N P O © 0o N oo 0o M W N+ O

175

-- "the AC systemal so allows for the
i nt erconnection of needed generation resources at
mul ti ple points on the system and the DC |ine
serves the purpose of noving energy over |ong
di stances and i nterconnecting inconpatible systens."

So, as | go on, also, inreviewing this
bl ueprint for the Energy H ghway, | found that there
seens to be quite a bit of enphasis on expanding the
gas infrastructure, which doesn't seemto be very
prudent, given our clinmate-crisis concerns, and with
the ice-cap nelting.

So there's also, conme the end of the year,
the Departnent of Public Service will issue a notice
on nat ural - gas-expansi on policies, and wll
accelerate investnments in public and private-sector
gas-di stribution systens.

| think that, in New York, we could possibly
expand a larger portion of this blueprint with
smal | -di stri buted and possi bly comunity-owned
renewabl e- ener gy projects.

The devel opers of the Hudson- Chanpl ai n
Express have clainmed that the project will provide
j obs to New Yorkers and supply New York City with
addi ti onal energy.

But the truth is, that we already have the
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potential to nmeet all of our energy needs wth
in-state renewabl e resources, and to create jobs
t hat support a sustainable energy infrastructure.

Simply put, this project threatens the
viability of in-state
renewabl e- ener gy/ ener gy-effici ency systens.

The electricity to be delivered through the
Chanpl ai n- Hudson Power Express, according to the
Hydr o- Quebec subm ssion to the Public Service
Comm ssion, will contain 98 percent hydroelectricity
generated by hydropower.

" Darrs. "

And in our state's renewable portfolio
standard, the State does not recogni ze purchases
fromthis technol ogy of danms as hydroel ectric, given
that these dans are over 30 negawatts and involve a
| ot of flooding.

So the use of renewabl e energy depends on
who's calling it "renewabl e energy,” and which
guidelines we're applying to that definition.

And that's very inportant.

| would also want to add that, this project,
fromthe research we've done, doesn't have an
exi sting transm ssion proposal from south of

Montreal, Airtel, to the connection at the southern
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tip of the Chanplain Lake -- Lake Chanpl ai n.

And t here has not been any request for
proposal s or any announcenents relating to any
transm ssion systemto be built under the
Richelieu River that connects into the northern area
of Lake Chanpl ai n.

|'ve been told that there are areas of this
Richelieu River that are extrenely shallow. W're
tal king, 20, 30 feet.

And |'ve been told there is also an
endangered fish species there, but, one has to
wonder, if we were to approve -- if there was to be
an approval of this project, what is it connecting
to, up there, given that nothing is happeni ng?

As | would like to conclude ny comrents soon,
that, the issue of em nent domain in this
Rockl and County, and the issue of en nent-donain
clai mincludes, and what is the taking of indigenous
| ands in Québec for the danms, are issues that we
have to consi der.

Is this in the general best interests of our
environment and of the conmunities that inhabit
t hese areas, including here?

Up in Québec, right now, there -- they have a

reserve margin in a transm ssion systemthat is
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somewhere between 4 to 6 percent.

And in New York State, our reserve nmargin in
our transm ssion systemis approximtely 16 percent.

So one has to wonder, why are we buying from
them instead of selling to thenf

Because, we have nore in our reserve than
t hey do; and, yet they want to sell to us.

That's something to | ook into.

And nost recently, with the recent el ection
in Québec, there was an announcenent in Septenber by
the new Prem er, that they would be shutting down
the Gentilly Nucl ear Power Pl ant outside of
Montreal , which is another 635 negawatts that they
wi |l not have avail abl e.

At this time, they are constructing a series
of danms on the Romaine River. And one has to
consider that this electricity is comng froma new
construction on a pristine virgin river in
nort heastern Québec.

So, I'"lIl conclude wth:

The inpacts of increasing the |lines on
out - of -state generation nust be studied, and
conpared with in-state depl oynment of efficiency,
conservation, and renewabl e forns of energy.

The creation of in-state jobs and econom c
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revitalization nust be assessed, as the econom c
| osses due to inports.

In the context of this devel opnent, the
Publ i c Service Conm ssion has a prinmary obligation
to support and pronote devel opnent of a sustainable
energy econony in the city of New York, in the state
of New York, before it |ooks to exploit Canadi an
resources and i ndi genous peopl es.

There is no need for the Chanpl ai n- Hudson
Power Express transm ssion proposal, and it is not
in the public interest.

We need truly clean energy in New York, nmade
by, and for, New Yorkers.

Thank you for your consideration on this
i nportant issue.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you very much,
Ms. W/ son.

[ Audi ence appl ause. ]

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

W appreci ate your coments.

Senat or Larkin, any questions?

SENATOR LARKI N:  No.

Thank you.

SENATCR MAZI ARZ:  Senator Carl ucci?

SENATOR CARLUCCI : Just one questi on.
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| don't know if you're famliar with the
proposed desalination plant?

ANNI E WLSON:  Yes.

SENATOR CARLUCCI: And if you know how this

proj ect would inpact that?

ANNI E W LSON: No, | don't know that answer.

SENATOR CARLUCCI : kay.

Thank you.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

Assenbl ywoman?

ASSEMBLYWOVAN CALHOUN:  No.

Thank you.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you very much.

ANNI E WLSON: Thank you very much

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Qur next witnesses are
Scott Jensen, the business nmanager for the
| nt ernati onal Brotherhood of Electrical Wrkers,
Nunber 503.

VI DEOGCRAPHER: W have to change the tape.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Ch, |I'msorry.

Ckay, we're going to do a tape change.

But, Scott is here, and al so, M ke Hi chak.

Thanks, M ke.

(Brief pause in the proceeding.)

(The hearing resunmed, as follows:)
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SCOTT JENSEN: [ No audi o] Maziarz, and
Assenbly panel, | want to thank you for the
opportunity to address this Comrittee on several
very inportant and sensitive issues involving the
Chanpl ai n- Hudson Power EXpress.

The community of Stony Point has firsthand
experience of the econom c inpact of the closing and
denolition of the Lubbock generating station which
concl uded in 2008.

Bef ore deregul ati on, both Lubbock and Bow i ne
were owned and operated by Orange and Rockl and
utilities.

The revenue to the tax bases of Stony Point
and Haverstraw was significant.

When [unintelligible] was forced to retire
t he coal -fired Lubbock station, the |local that I
represent had 150 nenbers enpl oyed between Lubbock
and Bow i ne.

We now represent 31 enpl oyed nenbers at the
GenOn Bowl i ne pl ant.

| f this Chanplain Hudson Power Express is
approved, this local has its doubts that Bow ine
woul d even be needed for the | ower New York electric
grid.

This woul d nmean | oss of jobs and tax revenue
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for the town of Haverstraw and the county of
Rockl and.

In this econony, we need nore jobs in
New York State, and not send nore revenue to another
country as this proposed project would do.

Bowl i ne is nmaking preparations to put another
unit online, as the gas pipeline is in place and
many of the needed permts are approved and ready to
go.

If Bowine 3 is constructed, this work woul d
be done by | ocal |abor, and would also aid in the
community's tax base and hel p the | ocal econony by
creating approximately 700 skilled construction jobs
over three years, and addi ng 25 permanent jobs to
run in the long term

Basi cal ly, the Chanpl ai n- Hudson Power EXxpress
is an extension cord from Québec to New York City,
prohibiting in-state resources that have excess
power and capacity from accessing the |ine.

This line does not address or inprove the
state's existing transm ssion congestion issues or
fol |l ow Governor Cuonp's Energy Highway Initiative.

Power generation is a business that New York
nmust stay invol ved in.

New York has the resources, workforce, and
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i nvestment capability to generate its own energy.

New York nust reverse a growi ng trend of
i nporting power.

It only nakes econonic sense to generate
el ectric and enploy the people that it takes to do
SO in our own state

| want to applaud Senator Maziarz on his
proposed S Bill 7391, for this project's using
em nent domai n.

This bill aids in putting New York on an even
pl ayi ng field.

In closing, | ask all in attendance to pose
the foll owi ng questions to yoursel ves:

Do we really want to send work and revenue
out of state to another country?

Do we really want to | ose good tax-payi ng
enpl oyers?

Isn't it time we changed our outsourcing
policies?

Instead, let's |ook at upgrading the existing
rights-of-way, let's' support the TRANSCO
initiative, as this project will be constructed by
New York workers and aid the strai ght throughout.

|"d like to thank you for listening to ny

concerns regarding this issue.
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SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you, Scott.

M ke.

M CHAEL HI CHAK: Good afternoon, Senator.
Actual Iy, al nost good eveni ng.

Good afternoon, Senator, Senator,

Assenbl ywoman, Assenbl yman.

My name is M chael Hi chak.

|"mthe recording secretary of Local
Uni on 320 of the 20 Internal Brotherhood El ectrical
Wor ker s.

"' m here representing ny president and
busi ness nmanager, John P. Kayser.

| also want to thank you for the opportunity
to address this Coonmittee on the issues involving
t he Chanpl ai n- Hudson Power Express.

CHP is, essentially, a |long extension cord
runni ng from Québec into New York City, prohibiting
the in-state resources that have excess power and
capacity from accessing the line.

CHP does not address or inprove the state's
exi sting transm ssion-congestion issues.

Rat her than spur investnment in new facilities
or repowering existing ones, this proposal curtails
New York State infrastructure investnments, the need

for other in-state generation, and the
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New York State workforce, due to potentia
retirement of facilities due to CHPE s operation.

The state right now is abundant with
generating capability because the recession has
stunted an industrial demand on the system

| f the Chanpl ai n- Hudson Power Express is
approved, our |ocal also has doubts that the Roseton
and Danskamrer power plants, which are located in
Newbur gh, New York, would be needed for the | ower
New York City electric grid.

The Roseton plant ties directly into the
Marcy Sout h 305 high-voltage power |ine which feeds
into the East Fishkill substation, where it then
goes to connect New York City to Con Ed's |ines.

CHP threatens the investnments already nade in
New Yor k, and suppresses additional investnents from
bei ng made by conpani es that have invested billions
of dollars, paid mllions in taxes, and enpl oyed
t housands of New Yorkers, especially in
Upstate New YorKk.

There is 1,693 negawatts readily available to
feed New York City or the state fromthe Roseton and
Danskanmer pl ants.

If these plants were to be shuttered,

150 good- payi ng jobs would be | ost, the surrounding
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towns and school districts would | ose
$24-plus mllion in tax revenue, and woul d be
devast at ed.

The tax levy is 40 percent of the Town of
Mar | boro School District budget.

New York's electric power plants provide
skil | ed, good-payi ng, sustainable jobs to thousands
of hard-worki ng peopl e.

The jobs fromthis project are created in
Canada.

New York State does not need to be
outsourcing nore work at such a critical econom ca
climte.

New Yor k has the resources, the workforce,
and i nvestnent capability to generate its own
ener gy.

| al so want to appl aud you, Senator Maziarz,
on your Bill S7391, which prohibits projects using
em nent donai n.

Thank you very nuch for allowing me this tine
to be heard.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you very much, M ke.

And, Scott, | just want to, for the record,
nmention the fact that your IBEWSsisters and brothers

across the state have been extrenely supportive of
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this piece of legislation that Senator Larkin,
Senat or Carlucci, and | are sponsori ng;
particularly, Phil WIlcox, fromLocal 97 in

Western New York, has been a | eader across required
state in this effort.

Wth that, 1'll turn it over to
Senator Larkin, if he has any questions or comrents?

SENATOR LARKIN: | don't have any questi ons.

My coments are this:

| really applaud each and every one of you
who took tine today to be here.

The information that you' ve given to us is
cl ear:

This is America, and we should create and
devel op our own jobs and keep our own Amrericans
working in the United States of Anerica.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Thank you.

Senat or Carl ucci ?

SENATOR CARLUCCI: No questi ons.

| just want to thank Scott and M ke for being
here today, and representing the | BEW

And t hank you for your -- the work that you
guys do.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Assenbl yman Zebr owski ?

ASSEMBLYMAN ZEBROWSBKI :  No questi ons.
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SENATOR MAZI ARZ: Assenbl yworman Cal houn?

ASSEMBLYWOMAN CALHOUN:  Just the sane thing:

To thank you for being here representing the
wor ki ng nen and worren of this state.

SENATOR MAZI ARZ: | do, for the record, want
to thank the Supervisor, again, of Stony Point for
your hospitality here today.

We appreciate the use of this room and your
facilities.

Thank you very much

Again, rem nd everyone, if you want to submt
testi nmony, you can go online, submt it to either
Senat or Larkin, Senator Carlucci, or my office.

And, again, this concludes the hearing.

Thank you all very nuch

[ Audi ence appl ause. ]

(Wher eupon, at approxinately 4:08 p.m,
the public hearing held before the New York State
Senat e Standing Conmittee on Energy and

Tel ecommuni cati ons concl uded, and adj ourned.)




